

Indigenous Governance Building: Mapping current and future research and practical resource needs

# Indigenous Governance Bibliography

Compiled by Christiane Keller, Toni Bauman and Lara Wiseman

June 2015



# Contents

Introduction	2
Adaptive, multi-party, scaled and networked governance	3
Awards and success	6
Capacity building	7
Closing the Gap and overcoming disadvantage	9
Collaborative or co-governance	11
Community, organisational and regional governance	13
Corporate governance, financial governance and compliance	22
Economic development and governance	24
E-governance	26
Evaluating governance	27
Governance of government	30
Guides and toolkits: Australia	34
Guides and toolkits: International	36
International	37
Land, sea and protected areas	43
Leadership	47
Native title and governance	49
Research	51
Resilience, well-being and sustainable livelihoods	53
Self-determination	55
Settler relationships and the intercultural	57

#### Introduction

AIATSIS has compiled this bibliography on Indigenous governance as part of its Indigenous Governance Building: Mapping current and future research and practical resource needs project. It is to be read in conjunction with an AIATSIS bibliography on free, prior and informed consent, engagement and consultation, and other bibliographies relating to various aspects of Indigenous governance which have been included in the following pages and are also available via the project webpage.

The term 'governance' is wide reaching and it has not been possible to cover all Indigenous governance related topics comprehensively. Within the context of this project governance is broadly defined as a cultural construct where the principles and standards of what constitutes 'good', 'good enough', 'strong', 'legitimate', 'ineffective', 'corrupt' or 'bad' governance are informed by culturally-based values, traditions and ideologies; and vary significantly between different societies. There is no end-point goal of 'perfect' governance that will eventually be achieved in the future. Rather, governance is adaptive according to context and circumstances. This means it may swing between effectiveness and dysfunction. It is to be found as much in people's daily self-determined practices, processes and relationships, as it is in visible structures and formal institutions.

The concept of governance is also associated and often equated with several others; for example, 'management', 'incorporation', 'administration', 'compliance', 'service delivery' and 'leadership'. But governance cannot be reduced to these terms and related processes. Under such a reductionist approach within Indigenous affairs, governance tends to be seen as a matter of Indigenous people being assigned all responsibility, but no power. In contrast, many Indigenous people conceive of governance as involving self-determination, processes of Indigenous choice, and having substantive power over decisions about concerns that shape their daily lives.

Governance, then, is an inclusive concept — a unifying framework — that covers a wide range of components consisting both of formal mechanisms and structures, as well as how things are done: from law-making and enforcement; jurisdictional functions; leadership and representation; to members' participation and voice; decision making, dispute resolution, institutional frameworks and constitutions; rights and relationships with others including governments and private sector players in the governance environment; and the organisation of sustained development.

## Adaptive, multi-party, scaled and networked governance

Bache, I & Flinders, M 2004, *Multi-level governance*, OUP Catalogue, Oxford University Press, Oxford, viewed 1 December 2014,

<a href="http://econpapers.repec.org/bookchap/oxpobooks/9780199259250.htm">http://econpapers.repec.org/bookchap/oxpobooks/9780199259250.htm</a>>.

Bates, LE, Green, M, Leonard, R & Walker, I 2013, 'The influence of forums and multilevel governance on the climate adaptation practices of Australian organizations', *Ecology and Society*, vol. 18, no. 4, viewed 1 April 2015, <a href="http://www.ecologyandsociety.org/vol18/iss4/art62/">http://www.ecologyandsociety.org/vol18/iss4/art62/</a>>.

Berkes, F, Colding, J & Folke, C 2000, 'Rediscovery of traditional ecological knowledge as adaptive management', *Ecological Applications*, vol. 10, no. 5, pp. 1251–1262, viewed 23 February 2015,

<a href="http://www.esajournals.org/doi/abs/10.1890/1051-">http://www.esajournals.org/doi/abs/10.1890/1051-</a> 0761%282000%29010%5B1251%3AROTEKA%5D2.0.CO%3B2>.

Bettini, Y, Brown, RR & de Haan, FJ 2015, 'Exploring institutional adaptive capacity in practice: examining water governance adaptation in Australia', *Ecology and Society*, vol. 20, no. 1, viewed 1 April 2015,

<a href="http://www.ecologyandsociety.org/vol20/iss1/art47/">http://www.ecologyandsociety.org/vol20/iss1/art47/>.

Bixler, RP 2014, 'From community forest management to polycentric governance: assessing evidence from the bottom up', *Society & Natural Resources*, vol. 27, no. 2, pp. 155–169, viewed 23 February 2015,

<a href="http://dx.doi.org/10.1080/08941920.2013.840021">http://dx.doi.org/10.1080/08941920.2013.840021</a>.

Bouwen, R & Taillieu, T 2004, 'Multi-party collaboration as social learning for interdependence: developing relational knowing for sustainable natural resource management', *Journal of Community & Applied Social Psychology*, vol. 14, no. 3, pp. 137–153, viewed 13 March 2014,

<a href="http://onlinelibrary.wiley.com/doi/10.1002/casp.777/abstract">http://onlinelibrary.wiley.com/doi/10.1002/casp.777/abstract</a>.

Buizer, M, Arts, B & Kok, K 2011, 'Governance, scale and the environment: the importance of recognizing knowledge claims in transdisciplinary arenas', *Ecology and Society*, vol. 16, no. 1, viewed 1 April 2015,

<a href="http://researchrepository.murdoch.edu.au/6407/">http://researchrepository.murdoch.edu.au/6407/</a>>.

Burris, S, Drahos, P & Shearing, C 2005, *Nodal Governance*, SSRN Scholarly Paper, ID 760928, Social Science Research Network, Rochester, NY, viewed 4 February 2015, <a href="http://papers.ssrn.com/abstract=760928">http://papers.ssrn.com/abstract=760928</a>>.

Cash, DW, Adger, WN, Berkes, F, Garden, P, Lebel, L, Olsson, P, Pritchard, L & Young, O 2006, 'Scale and cross-scale dynamics: governance and information in a

multilevel world', *Ecology and society*, vol. 11, no. 2, p. 8, viewed 1 April 2015, <a href="http://www.ecologyandsociety.org/vol11/iss2/art8/ES-2006-1759.pdf">http://www.ecologyandsociety.org/vol11/iss2/art8/ES-2006-1759.pdf</a>>.

Cheng, AS, Gerlak, AK, Dale, L & Mattor, K 2015, 'Examining the adaptability of collaborative governance associated with publicly managed ecosystems over time: insights from the Front Range Roundtable, Colorado, USA', *Ecology and Society*, vol. 20, no. 1, viewed 1 April 2015,

<a href="http://www.ecologyandsociety.org/vol20/iss1/art35/">http://www.ecologyandsociety.org/vol20/iss1/art35/>.

Childs, C, York, AM, White, D, Schoon, ML & Bodner, GS 2013, 'Navigating a murky adaptive co management governance network: Agua Fria Watershed, Arizona, USA', *Ecology and Society*, vol. 18, no. 4, viewed 1 April 2015, <a href="http://www.ecologyandsociety.org/vol18/iss4/art11/">http://www.ecologyandsociety.org/vol18/iss4/art11/</a>.

Crona, BI & Parker, JN 2012, 'Learning in support of governance: theories, methods, and a framework to assess how bridging organizations contribute to adaptive resource governance', *Ecology and Society*, vol. 17, no. 1, viewed 1 April 2015, <a href="http://www.ecologyandsociety.org/vol17/iss1/art32/">http://www.ecologyandsociety.org/vol17/iss1/art32/</a>.

Elrick-Barr, CE, Preston, BL, Thomsen, DC & Smith, TF 2014, 'Toward a new conceptualization of household adaptive capacity to climate change: applying a risk governance lens', *Ecology and Society*, vol. 19, no. 4, viewed 1 April 2015, <a href="http://www.ecologyandsociety.org/vol19/iss4/art12/">http://www.ecologyandsociety.org/vol19/iss4/art12/</a>.

Folke, C, Hahn, T, Olsson, P & Norberg, J 2005, 'Adaptive governance of social-ecological systems', *Annual Review of Environment and Resources*, vol. 30, no. 1, pp. 441–473, viewed 23 February 2015, <a href="http://dx.doi.org/10.1146/annurev.energy.30.050504.144511">http://dx.doi.org/10.1146/annurev.energy.30.050504.144511</a>.

Kok, K & Veldkamp, T 2011, 'Scale and governance: conceptual considerations and practical implications', *Ecology and Society*, vol. 16, no. 2.

Loftin, MK 2014, 'Truths and governance for adaptive management', *Ecology and Society*, vol. 19, no. 2, p. 21, viewed 1 April 2015, <a href="http://www.ecologyandsociety.org/vol19/iss2/art21/ES-2013-6353.pdf">http://www.ecologyandsociety.org/vol19/iss2/art21/ES-2013-6353.pdf</a>.

McDougall, C & Banjade, MR 2015, 'Social capital, conflict, and adaptive collaborative governance: exploring the dialectic', *Ecology and Society*, vol. 20, no. 1, viewed 1 April 2015, <a href="http://www.ecologyandsociety.org/vol20/iss1/art44/">http://www.ecologyandsociety.org/vol20/iss1/art44/</a>>.

Moran, M & Elvin, R 2009, 'Coping with complexity: adaptive governance in desert Australia', *GeoJournal*, vol. 74, no. 5, pp. 415–428, viewed 2 April 2014, <a href="http://espace.library.uq.edu.au/view/UQ:204003">http://espace.library.uq.edu.au/view/UQ:204003</a>>.

Munaretto, S, Siciliano, G & Turvani, ME 2014, 'Integrating adaptive governance and participatory multicriteria methods: a framework for climate adaptation governance', *Ecology and Society*, vol. 19, no. 2, viewed 1 April 2015, <a href="http://www.ecologyandsociety.org/vol19/iss2/art74/">http://www.ecologyandsociety.org/vol19/iss2/art74/</a>>.

Newig, J, Günther, D & Pahl-Wostl, C 2010, 'Synapses in the network: learning in governance networks in the context of environmental management', *Ecology and Society*, vol. 15, no. 4, p. 24, viewed 1 April 2015, <a href="http://dlc.dlib.indiana.edu/dlc/handle/10535/7432">http://dlc.dlib.indiana.edu/dlc/handle/10535/7432</a>.

Olsson, J 2003, 'Democracy paradoxes in multi-level governance: theorizing on structural fund system research', *Journal of European Public Policy*, vol. 10, no. 2, pp. 283–300, viewed 1 December 2014, <a href="http://dx.doi.org/10.1080/1350176032000059044">http://dx.doi.org/10.1080/1350176032000059044</a>>.

Österblom, H & Folke, C 2013, 'Emergence of global adaptive governance for stewardship of regional marine resources', *Ecology and Society*, vol. 18, no. 2, viewed 1 April 2015, <a href="http://www.ecologyandsociety.org/vol18/iss2/art4/">http://www.ecologyandsociety.org/vol18/iss2/art4/</a>>.

Paavola, J & Hubacek, K 2013, 'Ecosystem services, governance, and stakeholder participation: an introduction', *Ecology and Society*, vol. 18, no. 4, viewed 1 April 2015, <a href="http://www.ecologyandsociety.org/vol18/iss4/art42/">http://www.ecologyandsociety.org/vol18/iss4/art42/</a>>.

Plummer, R, Armitage, DR & de Loë, RC 2013, 'Adaptive comanagement and its relationship to environmental governance', *Ecology and society*, vol. 18, no. 1, viewed 1 April 2015, <a href="http://www.ecologyandsociety.org/vol18/iss1/art21/">http://www.ecologyandsociety.org/vol18/iss1/art21/</a>>.

Risvoll, C, Fedreheim, GE, Sandberg, A & BurnSilver, S 2014, 'Does pastoralists' participation in the management of national parks in northern Norway contribute to adaptive governance?', *Ecology and Society*, vol. 19, no. 2, viewed 1 April 2015, <a href="http://www.ecologyandsociety.org/vol19/iss2/art71/">http://www.ecologyandsociety.org/vol19/iss2/art71/</a>>.

Smith, DE 2005, Regionalism for Indigenous governance: emerging models and policy challenges, ICGP Occasional Paper no. 2, Centre for Aboriginal Economic Policy Research, ANU, Canberra, p. 14, viewed 3 March 2015, <a href="http://caepr.anu.edu.au/others/governance/Occasional-papers2-1190988000.php">http://caepr.anu.edu.au/others/governance/Occasional-papers2-1190988000.php</a>>.

— 2007, 'Networked governance: issues of process, policy and power in a West Arnhem Land regional initiative', in L Behrendt, J Glanville & N Laing (eds), *Governance in Indigenous communities*, vol. 1, Ngiya: talk the law, Jumbunna Indigenous House of Learning (Research Unit), University of Technology, Sydney, Sydney, pp. 24–52.

Stringer, LC, Dougill, AJ, Fraser, E, Hubacek, K, Prell, C & Reed, MS 2006, 'Unpacking "participation" in the adaptive management of social--ecological systems: a critical review', *Ecology & Society*, vol. 11, no. 2, pp. 719–740.

Sullivan, P & Stacey, C 2012, Supporting Indigenous livelihoods: appropriate scales of governance, vol. 9/2012, Knowledge Series, North Australian Indigenous Land and Sea Management Alliance, Darwin, viewed 17 February 2015, <a href="http://www.nailsma.org.au/sites/default/files/publications/KS%2009%2012%20Supporting%20Indigenous%20Livelihoods%20-%20Governance">http://www.nailsma.org.au/sites/default/files/publications/KS%2009%2012%20Supporting%20Indigenous%20Livelihoods%20-%20Governance</a> 0.pdf >.

Turnhout, E, Van Bommel, S & Aarts, N 2010, 'How participation creates citizens: participatory governance as performative practice', *Ecology and Society*, vol. 15, no. 4, p. 26, viewed 1 April 2015, <a href="http://dare.uva.nl/en/record/390355">http://dare.uva.nl/en/record/390355</a>>.

Vatn, A & Vedeld, P 2012, 'Fit, interplay, and scale: a diagnosis', *Ecology and Society*, vol. 17, no. 4, viewed 7 April 2014, <a href="http://www.ecologyandsociety.org/vol17/iss4/art12/">http://www.ecologyandsociety.org/vol17/iss4/art12/</a>>.

Vink, MJ, Dewulf, A & Termeer, C 2013, 'The role of knowledge and power in climate change adaptation governance: a systematic literature review', *Ecology and Society*, vol. 18, no. 4, viewed 1 April 2015,

< http://www.ecologyandsociety.org/vol18/iss4/art46/>.

Voß, J-P & Bornemann, B 2011, 'The politics of reflexive governance: challenges for designing adaptive management and transition management', *Ecology and Society*, vol. 16, no. 2, p. 9, viewed 1 April 2015,

<a href="http://dlc.dlib.indiana.edu/dlc/handle/10535/7593">http://dlc.dlib.indiana.edu/dlc/handle/10535/7593</a>.

Wyborn, CA 2015, 'Connecting knowledge with action through coproductive capacities: adaptive governance and connectivity conservation', *Ecology and Society*, vol. 20, no. 1, viewed 1 April 2015,

<a href="http://www.ecologyandsociety.org/vol20/iss1/art11/">http://www.ecologyandsociety.org/vol20/iss1/art11/>.

#### **Awards and success**

Australian Collaboration & Australian Institute of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Studies 2007, *Maps to success: successful strategies in Indigenous organisations* Australian Collaboration, Australian Institute of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Studies, Canberra, pp. 53, viewed 13 October 2014,

<a href="http://www.australiancollaboration.com.au/pdf/Reports/Maps-to-Success-Report.pdf">http://www.australiancollaboration.com.au/pdf/Reports/Maps-to-Success-Report.pdf</a>.

Beauregard, H & Colterman, D 2005, *First Nations forestry program: success stories*, Natural Resources Canada, Canadian Forest Service, Pacific Forestry Centre, Ottawa, Ontario.

Finlayson, J, Australian Institute of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Studies & Australian Collaboration 2004, *Success in Aboriginal communities, a pilot study: a report prepared for the Australian Collaboration by the Institute of Aboriginal & Torres Strait Islander Studies*, AIATSIS, Canberra.

Limerick, M 2009, 'What makes an Aboriginal council successful? Case studies of Aboriginal community government performance in Far North Queensland', *Australian Journal of Public Administration*, vol. 68, no. 4, pp. 414–428.

Mitchell, P 2000, 'Yarrabah: a success story in community empowerment', *Youth Suicide Prevention Bulletin*, vol. 4, pp. 16–23.

Quiggin, R & Dent, P 2014, 'Indigenous governance award and toolkit', PowerPoint presentation, Indigenous governance development forum, AIATSIS, Canberra, 30 July viewed 20 April 2015,

<a href="http://aiatsis.gov.au/sites/default/files/docs/presentations/dent-quiggin-2014-governance-toolkit.pdf">http://aiatsis.gov.au/sites/default/files/docs/presentations/dent-quiggin-2014-governance-toolkit.pdf</a>.

Reconciliation Australia n.d., *Indigenous Governance Award: About*, viewed 19 January 2015, <a href="https://www.reconciliation.org.au/reconciliation-news-ifame/">https://www.reconciliation.org.au/reconciliation-news-ifame/</a>>.

Thomas, D, Jeeves, J & Withers, R (eds) 2008, *Celebrating Indigenous governance:* success stories of the Indigenous Governance Awards, Reconciliation Australia, Canberra, viewed 25 February 2015, <a href="http://reconciliation.org.au/iga/wp-content/uploads/2013/11/RA-IGA-Handbook-08-FINAL-1.pdf">http://reconciliation.org.au/iga/wp-content/uploads/2013/11/RA-IGA-Handbook-08-FINAL-1.pdf</a>.

Withers, R & Beattie, R (eds) 2005, *Celebrating Indigenous governance: success stories of the Indigenous Governance Awards*, Reconciliation Australia, Canberra, viewed 25 February 2015, <a href="http://www.reconciliation.org.au/iga/wp-content/uploads/2013/11/iga\_handbook\_2005.pdf">http://www.reconciliation.org.au/iga/wp-content/uploads/2013/11/iga\_handbook\_2005.pdf</a>>.

Withers, R & Jeeves, J (eds) 2006, *Celebrating Indigenous governance: success stories of the Indigenous Governance Awards*, Reconciliation Australia, Canberra, viewed 25 February 2015, <a href="http://reconciliation.org.au/iga/wp-content/uploads/2013/11/RA-IGA-Handbook-08-FINAL-1.pdf">http://reconciliation.org.au/iga/wp-content/uploads/2013/11/RA-IGA-Handbook-08-FINAL-1.pdf</a>.

## **Capacity building**

Department of Indigenous Affairs 2002, *Building stronger communities*, Department of Indigenous Affairs, Canberra, viewed 17 March 2004,

<www.idms\open\bmc\comments and submissions\stronger comunities.doc>.

Dodson, P 2002, 'Leadership and capacity building for community and regional governance', paper presented at Indigenous Governance Conference, Canberra, Reconciliation Australia, viewed 1 December 2014,

<a href="https://www.reconcile.org.au/home/news/speeches">https://www.reconcile.org.au/home/news/speeches</a>.

Gerritsen, R, Fletcher, C & Crosby, J 2000, Revisiting the old in revitalising the new: capacity building in Western Australia's Aboriginal communities: a discussion with case studies, Final Report, North Australia Research Unit, Australian National University, Casuarina, N.T.

House of Representatives Standing Committee on Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Affairs 2004, *Many ways forward: report of the inquiry into capacity building and service delivery in Indigenous communities*, HORCATSIA, Canberra, pp. 334, viewed 3 March 2015,

<a href="https://www.aph.gov.au/binaries/house/committee/atsia/indigenouscommunities/report/port.pdf">https://www.aph.gov.au/binaries/house/committee/atsia/indigenouscommunities/report/port.pdf</a>>.

Jones, P 2002, 'Māori governance: foundations for indigenous social capability', *A report for the Social Policy Branch, the Treasury (internal Treasury report)*, New Zealand.

Lebel, L, Anderies, JM, Campbell, B, Folke, C, Hatfield-Dodds, S, Hughes, TP & Wilson, J 2006, 'Governance and the capacity to manage resilience in regional social-ecological systems', viewed 1 April 2015,

<a href="http://digitalcommons.library.umaine.edu/sms\_facpub/52/?utm\_source=digitalcommons.library.umaine.edu%2Fsms\_facpub%2F52&utm\_medium=PDF&utm\_campaign=PDFCoverPages">http://digitalcommons.library.umaine.edu/sms\_facpub/52/?utm\_source=digitalcommons.library.umaine.edu/sms\_facpub/52/?utm\_source=digitalcommons.library.umaine.edu/sms\_facpub/52/?utm\_source=digitalcommons.library.umaine.edu/sms\_facpub/52/?utm\_source=digitalcommons.library.umaine.edu/sms\_facpub/52/?utm\_source=digitalcommons.library.umaine.edu/sms\_facpub/52/?utm\_source=digitalcommons.library.umaine.edu%2Fsms\_facpub%2F52&utm\_medium=PDF&utm\_campaign=PDFCoverPages>.

Smith, DE 2005, Capacity development for Indigenous governance: emerging issues and lessons from the Indigenous Community Governance Project (ICGP), ICGP Occasional Paper no. 10, Centre for Aboriginal Economic Policy Research, The Australian National University, Canberra, viewed 31 March 2014, <a href="http://caepr.anu.edu.au/others/governance/Occasional-papers10-1190988000.php">http://caepr.anu.edu.au/others/governance/Occasional-papers10-1190988000.php</a>>.

Taylor, J 2004, Capacity building for Indigenous governance: social indicators for Indigenous governance, ICGP Occasional Paper no. 9, Centre for Aboriginal Economic Policy Research, The Australian National University, Canberra, viewed 3 March 2015, <a href="http://caepr.anu.edu.au/others/governance/Occasional-papers9-1190988000.php">http://caepr.anu.edu.au/others/governance/Occasional-papers9-1190988000.php</a>>.

Wignaraja, K 2009, *Capacity development: a UNDP primer*, United Nations Development Program, New York, pp. 64, viewed 12 January 2015,

<a href="http://www.undp.org/content/dam/aplaws/publication/en/publications/capacity-development/capacity-development-a-undp-primer/CDG\_PrimerReport\_final\_web.pdf">http://www.undp.org/content/dam/aplaws/publication/en/publications/capacity-development-a-undp-primer/CDG\_PrimerReport\_final\_web.pdf</a>>.

## Closing the Gap and overcoming disadvantage

Altman, JC 2009, *Beyond closing the gap: Valuing diversity in Indigenous Australia*, Working paper no. 54/2009, Centre for Aboriginal Economic Policy Research, ANU Canberra, viewed 10 June 2015,

<a href="http://caepr.anu.edu.au/sites/default/files/Publications/WP/CAEPRWP54.pdf">http://caepr.anu.edu.au/sites/default/files/Publications/WP/CAEPRWP54.pdf</a>.

Altman, JC, Biddle, N & Hunter, BH 2008, How realistic are the prospects for 'closing the gap' in socioeconomic outcomes for Indigenous Australians?, Discussion Paper no. 287/2008, Centre for Aboriginal Economic Policy Research, ANU, Canberra, viewed 10 June 2015.

<a href="http://caepr.anu.edu.au/sites/default/files/Publications/DP/2008\_DP287.pdf">http://caepr.anu.edu.au/sites/default/files/Publications/DP/2008\_DP287.pdf</a>.

Department of Indigenous Affairs 2005, *Overcoming Indigenous disadvantage in Western Australia Report*, Department of Indigenous Affairs, Western Australia, Perth, viewed 4 February 2015,

<a href="http://www.daa.wa.gov.au/Documents/ReportsPublications/OvercomingIndigenous">http://www.daa.wa.gov.au/Documents/ReportsPublications/OvercomingIndigenous</a> <u>Disadvantage/OIDsingleversion.pdf</u>>.

Holland, C 2014, Close the Gap progress and priorities report 2014, Close the Gap Campaign Steering Committee, viewed 25 May 2015, <

https://www.humanrights.gov.au/sites/default/files/document/publication/ctg-progress-and-priorities-report.pdf>

—2015, Close the Gap progress and priorities report 2015, Close the Gap Campaign Steering Committee, viewed 25 May 2015,

<a href="https://www.humanrights.gov.au/sites/default/files/document/publication/CTG\_progress\_and\_priorities\_report\_2015.pdf">https://www.humanrights.gov.au/sites/default/files/document/publication/CTG\_progress\_and\_priorities\_report\_2015.pdf</a>

Hunt, J 2013a, *Engagement with Indigenous communities in key sectors*, Resource sheet no. 23, Closing the Gap Clearinghouse, Canberra, viewed 15 May 2014, <a href="http://www.aihw.gov.au/uploadedFiles/ClosingTheGap/Content/Publications/2013/ctgc-rs23.pdf">http://www.aihw.gov.au/uploadedFiles/ClosingTheGap/Content/Publications/2013/ctgc-rs23.pdf</a>.

— 2013b, Engaging with Indigenous Australia — exploring the conditions for effective relationships with Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander communities, Issues paper no. 5 produced for the Closing the Gap Clearinghouse, Centre for Aboriginal Economic Policy Research, Australian National University, Canberra, viewed 15 May

2014.

<a href="http://www.aihw.gov.au/uploadedFiles/ClosingTheGap/Content/Publications/2013/ctgc-ip5.pdf">http://www.aihw.gov.au/uploadedFiles/ClosingTheGap/Content/Publications/2013/ctgc-ip5.pdf</a>.

Moran, M, Porter, D & Curth-Bibb, J 2014, Funding Indigenous organisations: improving governance performance through innovations in public finance management in remote Australia, Issues Paper, 11, Australian Institute of Health and Welfare, Closing the Gap Clearinghouse, Canberra, p. 63, viewed 21 October 2014, <a href="http://apo.org.au/node/41366">http://apo.org.au/node/41366</a>>.

Steering Committee for the Review of Government Service Provision 2003, Overcoming Indigenous disadvantage: key indicators 2003 Report, Productivity Commission, Canberra, viewed 25 May 2015,

<a href="http://www.pc.gov.au/research/recurring/overcoming-indigenous-disadvantage/keyindicators2003">http://www.pc.gov.au/research/recurring/overcoming-indigenous-disadvantage/keyindicators2003</a>>.

- 2005, Overcoming Indigenous disadvantage: key indicators 2005 Report, Productivity Commission, Canberra, viewed 25 May 2015, <a href="http://www.pc.gov.au/research/recurring/overcoming-indigenous-disadvantage/keyindicators2005">http://www.pc.gov.au/research/recurring/overcoming-indigenous-disadvantage/keyindicators2005</a>>.
- 2007, Overcoming Indigenous disadvantage: key indicators 2007 Report, Productivity Commission, Canberra, viewed 25 May 2015, <a href="http://www.pc.gov.au/research/recurring/overcoming-indigenous-disadvantage/keyindicators2007">http://www.pc.gov.au/research/recurring/overcoming-indigenous-disadvantage/keyindicators2007</a>>.
- 2009, Overcoming Indigenous disadvantage: key indicators 2009 Report, Productivity Commission, Canberra, viewed 25 May 2015, <a href="http://www.pc.gov.au/research/recurring/overcoming-indigenous-disadvantage/keyindicators2009">http://www.pc.gov.au/research/recurring/overcoming-indigenous-disadvantage/keyindicators2009</a> >.
- 2011, Overcoming Indigenous disadvantage: key indicators 2011 Report (see Chapter 11 Governance and leadership), Productivity Commission, Canberra, viewed 25 May 2015, <a href="http://www.pc.gov.au/research/recurring/overcoming-indigenous-disadvantage/key-indicators-2011">http://www.pc.gov.au/research/recurring/overcoming-indigenous-disadvantage/key-indicators-2011</a>>.
- 2014, Overcoming Indigenous disadvantage: key indicators 2014 Report, Productivity Commission, Canberra, viewed 25 May 2015, <a href="http://www.pc.gov.au/research/recurring/overcoming-indigenous-disadvantage/key-indicators-2014">http://www.pc.gov.au/research/recurring/overcoming-indigenous-disadvantage/key-indicators-2014</a>>.

Tsey, K, McCalman, J, Bainbridge, R & Brown, C 2012, *Improving indigenous community governance through strengthening indigenous and government organisational capacity*, Closing the Gap Clearinghouse, Canberra, viewed 1 April 2014,

<a href="https://www.aihw.gov.au/uploadedFiles/ClosingTheGap/Content/Publications/2012/ctgc-rs10.pdf">https://www.aihw.gov.au/uploadedFiles/ClosingTheGap/Content/Publications/2012/ctgc-rs10.pdf</a>.

## Collaborative or co-governance

Ansell, C & Gash, A 2008, 'Collaborative governance in theory and practice', *Journal of Public Administration Research and Theory*, vol. 18, no. 4, pp. 543–571, viewed 13 March 2014, <a href="http://jpart.oxfordjournals.org/content/18/4/543">http://jpart.oxfordjournals.org/content/18/4/543</a>>.

Bauman, T, Haynes, C & Lauder, G 2103, *Pathways to the co-management of protected areas and native title in Australia*, AIATSIS Research Discussion Papers, 32, Australian Institute of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Studies, Canberra, viewed 23 March 2015, <a href="http://aiatsis.gov.au/publications/products/pathways-co-management-protected-areas-and-native-title-australia">http://aiatsis.gov.au/publications/products/pathways-co-management-protected-areas-and-native-title-australia</a>.

Carlsson, L & Berkes, F 2005, 'Co-management: concepts and methodological implications', *Journal of Environmental Management*, vol. 75, no. 1, pp. 65–76, viewed 23 February 2015,

<a href="http://www.sciencedirect.com/science/article/pii/S0301479705000101">http://www.sciencedirect.com/science/article/pii/S0301479705000101</a>.

Crona, B & Bodin, Ö 2010, 'Power asymmetries in small-scale fisheries: a barrier to governance transformability', *Ecology and Society*, vol. 15, no. 4, p. 32, viewed 1 April 2015, <a href="http://www.ecologyandsociety.org/vol15/iss4/art32/ES-2010-3710.pdf">http://www.ecologyandsociety.org/vol15/iss4/art32/ES-2010-3710.pdf</a>>.

Cundill, G & Fabricius, C 2010, 'Monitoring the governance dimension of natural resource co-management', *Ecology and Society*, vol. 15, no. 1, p. 15.

Gray, B 1989, Collaborating: finding common ground for multiparty problems, Jossey-Bass.

Head, B & Ryan, N 2004, 'Can co-governance work? Regional natural resource management in Queensland, Australia', *Society and Economy*, vol. 26, no. 2-3, pp. 361–382.

Hill, R, Pert, P, Maclean, K, Bauman, T, Bock, E, Dale, A, Flynn, M, Joyce, A, McDermott, S, Mundraby, V, Rist, P, Rampton, B, Schmider, J, Talbot, L & Tawake, L 2014, *Project 12.1 Technical report - Indigenous peoples and biodiversity protection in wet tropics country: from co-management to collaborative governance, Volume 1: interim policy-relevant findings*, CSIRO, Cairns, p. 46, viewed 2 December 2014,

<a href="http://www.nerptropical.edu.au/sites/default/files/publications/files/Indigenous%20pe">http://www.nerptropical.edu.au/sites/default/files/publications/files/Indigenous%20pe</a> oples%20and%20biodiversity%20Vol%201...%20Hill%20et%20al%202014.pdf>.

Jaireth, H & Grazia Borrini-Feyerabend 2007, *Sharing power: learning-by-doing in co-management of natural resources throughout the world*, Earthscan, London, viewed 25 May 2015,

<a href="http://www.iucn.org/about/union/commissions/ceesp/ceesp">http://www.iucn.org/about/union/commissions/ceesp/ceesp</a> publications/sharing power.cfm>.

Karkkainen, BC 2002, 'Collaborative ecosystem governance: scale, complexity, and dynamism', *Virginia Environmental Law Journal*, vol. 21, p. 189.

Kluvánková-Oravská, T, Chobotová, V, Banaszak, I, Slavikova, L & Trifunovova, S 2009, 'From government to governance for biodiversity: the perspective of central and eastern European transition countries', *Environmental Policy and Governance*, vol. 19, no. 3, pp. 186–196, viewed 13 March 2014, <a href="http://onlinelibrary.wiley.com/doi/10.1002/eet.508/abstract">http://onlinelibrary.wiley.com/doi/10.1002/eet.508/abstract</a>.

Lauder, G & Williamson, B 2013, *International joint management bibliography*, Australian Institute of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander, Canberra, viewed 20 April 2015.

<a href="http://aiatsis.gov.au/sites/default/files/products/research\_outputs/240713\_combined\_joint\_management\_bibliography.pdf">http://aiatsis.gov.au/sites/default/files/products/research\_outputs/240713\_combined\_joint\_management\_bibliography.pdf</a>.

Maclean, K, Hill, R, Pert, PL, Bock, E, Barrett, P, Bellafquih, R, Friday, M, Mundraby, V, Sarago, L & Schmider, J 2012, *Framework and institutional analysis: indigenous co-management and biodiversity protection in the wet tropics*, Technical Report, Reef and Rainforest Research Centre Limited, Cairns, p. 119, viewed 23 February 2015, <a href="http://www.nerptropical.edu.au/sites/default/files/publications/files/Project%2012.1%">http://www.nerptropical.edu.au/sites/default/files/publications/files/Project%2012.1%</a> 20Technical%20Report%20Maclean%20et%20al%202012%20Final.pdf>.

Natcher, DC, Davis, S & Hickey, CG 2005, 'Co-management: managing relationships, not resources', *Human Organization*, vol. 64, no. 3, pp. 240–250, viewed 17 March 2014, <a href="http://sfaa.metapress.com/content/23YFNKRL2YLAPJXW">http://sfaa.metapress.com/content/23YFNKRL2YLAPJXW</a>.

Von der Porten, S & de Loë, RC 2014, 'How collaborative approaches to environmental problem solving view Indigenous peoples: a systematic review', *Society & Natural Resources*, vol. 27, no. 10, pp. 1040–1056, viewed 23 February 2015, <a href="http://dx.doi.org/10.1080/08941920.2014.918232">http://dx.doi.org/10.1080/08941920.2014.918232</a>>.

Sandström, C 2009, 'Institutional dimensions of co-management: participation, power, and process', *Society & Natural Resources*, vol. 22, no. 3, pp. 230–244, viewed 15 December 2014, <a href="http://www.ecologyandsociety.org/vol17/iss1/art23/>">http://www.ecologyandsociety.org/vol17/iss1/art23/></a>.

Singleton, S 2000, 'Co-operation or capture? The paradox of co-management and community participation in natural resource management and environmental policy-making', *Environmental Politics*, vol. 9, no. 2, pp. 1–21, viewed 17 March 2014, <a href="http://www.tandfonline.com/doi/abs/10.1080/09644010008414522">http://www.tandfonline.com/doi/abs/10.1080/09644010008414522</a>.

Smyth, D 2001, 'Joint management of national parks in Australia' in Young, E, Davies, J & Baker, RM (eds). Working On Country: Indigenous environmental management in Australia. Oxford University Press, pp 75-91, viewed 11 June 2015, <a href="http://www.sbconsultants.com.au/images/stories/Web">http://www.sbconsultants.com.au/images/stories/Web</a> Folder/Joint Management o f National Parks in Australia.pdf >.

## Community, organisational and regional governance

Aboriginal Peak Organisations Northern Territory (APONT) n.d., NT Aboriginal Governance and Management Program, viewed 19 January 2015, <a href="http://apont.org.au/index.php/about-governance-program.htmlorganising">http://apont.org.au/index.php/about-governance-program.htmlorganising</a>.

APONT & Bull, G 2014, Aboriginal Governance and Management Program (AGMP) survey report, Aboriginal Peak Organisations NT, Alice Springs, p. 17, viewed 20 April 2015, <a href="http://aboriginalgovernance.org.au/uploads/images/AGMP-survey-">http://aboriginalgovernance.org.au/uploads/images/AGMP-survey-</a> report.pdf>.

Altman, JC & Keen, I (eds) 1989, 'Aboriginal governance', in *Emergent inequalities in* Aboriginal Australia, Oceania monographs, University of Sydney: Available from the Secretary, Oceania Publications, University of Sydney, Sydney.

Anthony, T & Chapman, R 2008, 'Unresolved Tensions: Warlpiri Law, Police Powers and Land Rights', *Indigenous Law Bulletin*, vol. 7, no. 5, pp. 9–10, 16–18.

Austin-Broos, DJ & Macdonald, GM (eds) 2005, Culture, economy and governance in Aboriginal Australia: proceedings of a Workshop held at the University of Sydney, 30 November-1 December 2004, University of Sydney Press, Sydney.

Barcham, M 2009, Regional governance structures in Indigenous Australia: Western Australian examples, Working Paper, viewed 25 February 2015, <a href="http://mro.massey.ac.nz/handle/10179/926">http://mro.massey.ac.nz/handle/10179/926</a>>.

— 2013, 'Working with Indigenous and western corporate structures - the Central Arrernte case', in T Bauman, LM Strelein & JK Weir (eds), Living with native title: the experiences of registered native title corporations, AIATSIS Research Publications, Canberra, pp. 253-270, viewed 21 April 2015,

<a href="http://aiatsis.gov.au/publications/products/living-native-title-experiences-registered-">http://aiatsis.gov.au/publications/products/living-native-title-experiences-registered-</a> native-title-corporations>.

Bauman, T, Jokic, Z, Keller, C & Wiseman, L 2015, Free prior and informed consent, engagement and consultation: An emerging bibliography, Australian Institute of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Studies, Canberra, available at <a href="http://www.aiatsis.gov.au/research-and-guides/engagement-processes-towards-">http://www.aiatsis.gov.au/research-and-guides/engagement-processes-towards-</a> sustainable-outcomes>.

Bauman, T, Smith, S, Lenffer, A, Kelly, T, Carter, R & Harding, M 2015, 'Traditional owner agreement-making in Victoria: the Right People for Country Program', *Australian Indigenous Law Review*, vol. 18, no. 1, pp. 78–98.

Behrendt, L, Glanville, J & Laing, N (eds) 2007, *Governance in indigenous communities*, vol. 1, Ngiya: talk the law, Jumbunna Indigenous House of Learning (Research Unit), University of Technology, Sydney.

Behrendt, L, Jorgensen, M, Cornell, S, McMillan, M, Vivian, A 2013, Aboriginal regional authorities: A regional approach to governance in South Australia - A submission to the South Australian Government in response to the July 2013 Consultation paper, Jumbunna Indigenous House of Learning University of Technology Sydney & Native Nations Institute, University of Arizona, pp. 1-10, viewed 11 June 2015,

<a href="http://dpc.sa.gov.au/sites/default/files/pubimages/documents/aard/Jumbunna\_and\_NNI.pdf">http://dpc.sa.gov.au/sites/default/files/pubimages/documents/aard/Jumbunna\_and\_NNI.pdf</a>.

Central Land Council 2010, *Strengthening community governance in RSD sites in central Australia*, Central Land Council, NT, viewed 11 June 2015, < <a href="http://www.clc.org.au/files/pdf/Community\_Governance\_project\_Brief\_FINAL\_Decem\_ber\_2010.pdf">http://www.clc.org.au/files/pdf/Community\_Governance\_project\_Brief\_FINAL\_Decem\_ber\_2010.pdf</a>>.

Clarke, M & Stewart, J 1994, 'The local authority and the new community governance', *Local Government Studies*, vol. 20, no. 2, pp. 163–176.

Dale, A 2013, Governance challenges for northern Australia, Report, Cairns Institute, James Cook University, Cairns, QLD, Australia, p. 39, viewed 3 December 2014, <a href="http://www.jcu.edu.au/cairnsinstitute/public/groups/everyone/documents/working\_paper/jcu\_128813.pdf">http://www.jcu.edu.au/cairnsinstitute/public/groups/everyone/documents/working\_paper/jcu\_128813.pdf</a>.

Davies, J 2003, 'Contemporary geographies of Indigenous rights and interests in rural Australia', *Australian Geographer*, vol. 34, no. 1, pp. 19–45, viewed 23 February 2015, <a href="http://dx.doi.org/10.1080/00049180320000066137">http://dx.doi.org/10.1080/00049180320000066137</a>>.

dé Ishtar, Z & Women Elders of Kapululangu Aboriginal Women's Law and Cultural Centre 2011, 'The way of the Warlawarlara: Kapululangu's two-way governance', in M Brigg & S Maddison (eds), *Unsettling the settler state: creativity and resistance in Indigenous settler-state governance*, Federation Press, Sydney, viewed 20 November 2014.

<a href="https://www.federationpress.com.au/bookstore/book.asp?isbn=9781862878266">https://www.federationpress.com.au/bookstore/book.asp?isbn=9781862878266</a>>.

Dodson, M & Smith, DE 2003, Governance for sustainable development: Strategic issues and principles for Indigenous Australian communities, CAEPR Discussion Paper 250/2003, Centre for Aboriginal Economic Policy Research, Australian

National University, Canberra, viewed 15 May 2014. <a href="http://caepr.anu.edu.au/Publications/DP/2003DP250.php">http://caepr.anu.edu.au/Publications/DP/2003DP250.php</a>.

Edmunds, M 2012, 'Imagining a region: prototypes and possibilities for Pilbara Aboriginal people', in Walker, BW (ed.) The remoteFocus Compendium: The Challenge, Conversation, Commissioned Papers and Regional Studies in Remote Australia, Desert Knowledge Australia, Alice Springs, pp. 242-270, viewed 2 March 2015, <a href="http://www.desertknowledge.com.au/getattachment/Our-to-1016">http://www.desertknowledge.com.au/getattachment/Our-to-1016</a> Programs/remoteFOCUS/Getinformed/remoteFOCUS Compendium August 2012.pdf.aspx>.

Edmunds, M & South East Arnhem Land Collaborative Research Project 2001. Separation of powers: sources of authority and frameworks for decision-making in a south-east Arnhem Land community, Working paper series no. 4 (South East Arnhem Land Collaborative Research Project), South East Arnhem Land Collaborative Research Project, University of Wollongong, Wollongong, NSW.

Ellermann, Z 2014, 'Empowered community: Cape York narrative', PowerPoint presentation, Indigenous governance development forum, AIATSIS, Canberra, 29 July, viewed 20 April 2015,

<a href="http://aiatsis.gov.au/sites/default/files/docs/presentations/jorgensen-2014-">http://aiatsis.gov.au/sites/default/files/docs/presentations/jorgensen-2014-</a> indigenous-governance-development.pdf>.

Eversole, R 2010, 'Empowering institutions: Indigenous lessons and policy perils', Development, vol. 53, no. 1, pp. 77-82.

Hanover, WH 2015, Empowered Communities: Empowered Peoples, Design Report, Wunan Foundation, Sydney, p. 165, viewed 4 August 2014, <a href="http://www.dpmc.gov.au/sites/default/files/publications/EC%20Report.pdf">http://www.dpmc.gov.au/sites/default/files/publications/EC%20Report.pdf</a>.

Hemming, S & Rigney, D 2010, 'Unsettling sustainability: Ngarrindjeri political literacies, strategies of engagement and transformation', Continuum, vol. 22, no. 6, pp. 757-775, viewed 5 November 2014,

<a href="http://www.tandfonline.com/doi/abs/10.1080/10304310802452438">http://www.tandfonline.com/doi/abs/10.1080/10304310802452438</a>>.

Hemming, S, Rigney, D & Berg, S 2010, 'Researching on Ngarrindjeri "Ruwe/Ruwar": methodologies for positive transformation', Australian Aboriginal Studies, vol. 2010, no. 2, pp. 92-106.

— 2011, 'Ngarrindjeri futures: negotiation, governance and environmental management', in S Maddison, M Brigg & S Cornell (eds), Unsettling the settler state: creativity and resistance in indigenous settler-state governance, The Federation Press, Annandale, N.S.W, pp. 98–113.

Holcombe, S 2004, 'Traditional owners and "community-country" Anangu: distinctions and dilemmas', Australian Aboriginal Studies, vol. 2004, no. 2, p. 64, viewed 25 February 2015, <a href="https://www.questia.com/library/journal/1G1-">https://www.questia.com/library/journal/1G1-</a> 138662788/traditional-owners-and-community-country-anangu>.

— 2005, 'Luritja management of the state', Oceania, vol. 75, no. 3, pp. 222–233.

Holcombe, S & Sanders, W 2005, Anmatjere: representation in an early regional structure, Centre for Aboriginal Economic Policy Research, Australian National University, Canberra, viewed 4 February 2015, <a href="http://caepr.anu.edu.au/Anmatjere-">http://caepr.anu.edu.au/Anmatjere-</a> Representation-early-regional-structure.php>.

- Hunt, J & Smith, D 2005, 'Strengthening Indigenous community governance: a step towards advancing reconciliation in Australia', in Peace, Justice and Reconciliation in the Asia-Pacific Region conference, Queensland University, Brisbane, Centre for Aboriginal Economic Policy Research, Australian National University, Canberra, pp. 1-22.
- 2005, Ten key messages from the preliminary findings of The Indigenous Community Governance Project, 2005, Centre for Aboriginal Economic Policy Research, Australian National University, Canberra, viewed 15 May 2014. <a href="http://caepr.anu.edu.au/sites/default/files/Publications/WP/10key.pdf">http://caepr.anu.edu.au/sites/default/files/Publications/WP/10key.pdf</a>.
- 2006, Building Indigenous community governance in Australia: preliminary research findings, CAEPR Working Papers no. 31, Centre for Aboriginal Economic Policy Research, Australian National University, Canberra, viewed 15 May 2014, <a href="http://caepr.anu.edu.au/Publications/WP/2006WP31.php">http://caepr.anu.edu.au/Publications/WP/2006WP31.php</a>.
- 2006, Further key insights from the Indigenous Community Governance Project, 2006, Centre for Aboriginal Economic Policy Research, Australian National University, Canberra, pp. 1–6, viewed 15 May 2014, <a href="http://caepr.anu.edu.au/sites/default/files/Publications/WP/Key\_Insights\_ICGP\_200">http://caepr.anu.edu.au/sites/default/files/Publications/WP/Key\_Insights\_ICGP\_200</a> 6.pdf>.
- 2007, Indigenous community governance project: year two research findings, CAEPR Working Papers no. 36, Centre for Aboriginal Economic Policy Research, Australian National University, Canberra, viewed 15 May 2014, <a href="http://caepr.anu.edu.au/Publications/WP/2007WP36.php">http://caepr.anu.edu.au/Publications/WP/2007WP36.php</a>.
- Hunt, J, Smith, D, Garling, S & Sanders, W, 2008, Contested governance: culture, power and institutions in Indigenous Australia 2008, CAEPR Research Monograph no. 29, Australian National University E Press, Canberra, viewed 31 March 2014, <a href="http://caepr.anu.edu.au/Publications/mono/2008RM29.php">http://caepr.anu.edu.au/Publications/mono/2008RM29.php</a>.

Jeffries, S, Maddison, S & Mencham, G 2011, 'Murdi Paaki: challenge, continuity and change', in M Brigg & S Maddison (eds), *Unsettling the settler state: creativity and resistance in Indigenous settler-state governance*, Federation Press, Annandale, N.S.W, pp. 116–130, viewed 20 November 2014,

<a href="https://www.federationpress.com.au/bookstore/book.asp?isbn=9781862878266">https://www.federationpress.com.au/bookstore/book.asp?isbn=9781862878266">.

Jorgensen, M 2014, 'Indigenous governance development: exchanging initiatives and issues', PowerPoint presentation, Indigenous governance development forum, AIATSIS, Canberra, 29 July, viewed 20 April 2015,

<a href="http://aiatsis.gov.au/sites/default/files/docs/presentations/jorgensen-2014-indigenous-governance-development.pdf">http://aiatsis.gov.au/sites/default/files/docs/presentations/jorgensen-2014-indigenous-governance-development.pdf</a>>.

Lange, C 2005, 'Local governance in remote regions - models and issues: governance and service delivery in Wiluna', paper presented at ICG P & WA and Australian Government Partners Workshop, Perth, p. 16, viewed 25 February 2015, <a href="http://caepr.anu.edu.au/sites/default/files/cck\_misc\_documents/2010/06/Gov\_and\_service\_in\_Wiluna\_CLange.pdf">http://caepr.anu.edu.au/sites/default/files/cck\_misc\_documents/2010/06/Gov\_and\_service\_in\_Wiluna\_CLange.pdf</a>>.

Martin, D 2005, 'Governance, cultural appropriateness and accountability', in DJ Austin-Broos & GM Macdonald (eds), *Culture, economy and governance in Aboriginal Australia*, University of Sydney Press, Sydney, pp. 189–202.

Measham, TG, Robinson, C, Larson, S, Richards, C, Herr, A, Williams, L, Brake, L & Smith, T 2009, 'Synthesis of the people, communities and economies of the Lake Eyre Basin'project', in TG Measham & L Brake (eds), *People, communities and economies of the Lake Eyre Basin*, Desert Knowledge CRC, Alice Springs, pp. 1–40, viewed 4 January 2015,

<a href="http://www.nintione.com.au/sites/default/files/resource/DKCRC-Report-45\_Ch1\_Synthesis-of-the-People-communities-and-economies-of-the-Lake-Eyre-Basin-project\_Measham-et-al.pdf">http://www.nintione.com.au/sites/default/files/resource/DKCRC-Report-45\_Ch1\_Synthesis-of-the-People-communities-and-economies-of-the-Lake-Eyre-Basin-project\_Measham-et-al.pdf</a>>.

Moran, MF 2006, 'Practising self-determination: participation in planning and local governance in discrete Indigenous settlements', PhD, University of Queensland, Brisbane, viewed 20 November 2014,

<a href="http://espace.library.ug.edu.au/view/UQ:158053">http://espace.library.ug.edu.au/view/UQ:158053</a>.

— 2007, The interethnic practice of local governance in a remote Aboriginal settlement in Australia, 12, Desert Knowledge CRC Working Paper, Desert Knowledge CRC, Alice Springs, N.T, p. 22, viewed 1 December 2014, <a href="http://www.nintione.com.au/resource/DKCRC-WP-12-Interethnic-Practice-of-local-governance.pdf">http://www.nintione.com.au/resource/DKCRC-WP-12-Interethnic-Practice-of-local-governance.pdf</a>.

- 2008, 'Demand responsive services: towards an analytical framework for administrative practice in Indigenous settlements', *Australian Journal of Public Administration*, vol. 67, no. 2, pp. 186–199.
- 2010, 'The intercultural practice of local governance in an Aboriginal settlement in Australia', *Human Organization*, vol. 69, no. 1, pp. 65–74, viewed 20 November 2014, <a href="http://espace.library.ug.edu.au/view/UQ:200114">http://espace.library.ug.edu.au/view/UQ:200114</a>.

Moran, M, Anda, M, Elvin, R, Kennedy, A, Long, S, McFallan, S, McGrath, N, Memmott, P, Mulgan, R, Stanley, O, Sullivan, P, Tedmanson, D, Wright, A & Young, M 2009, *Desert services that work: year one research report*, Desert Knowledge Cooperative Research Centre, Alice Springs, N.T, p. 129, viewed 20 November 2014, <a href="http://espace.library.ug.edu.au/view/UQ:302851">http://espace.library.ug.edu.au/view/UQ:302851</a>>.

Morphy, F 2008, 'Whose governance, for whose good? The Laynhapuy Homelands Association and the neo-assimilationist turn in Indigenous policy', in J Hunt, DE Smith, S Garling & W Sanders (eds), *Contested governance: culture, power and institutions in Indigenous Australia*, vol. 29, Australian National University E Press, Canberra, pp. 113–151, viewed 31 March 2014,

<a href="http://caepr.anu.edu.au/Publications/mono/2008RM29.php">http://caepr.anu.edu.au/Publications/mono/2008RM29.php</a>.

Morphy, H 1999, 'The Reeves Report and the idea of the "region", in JC Altman, F Morphy & T Rowse (eds), *Land rights at risk? Evaluations of the Reeves report*, CAEPR Research Monograph, Centre for Aboriginal Economic Policy Research, the Australian National University, Canberra, pp. 33–38, viewed 3 March 2015, <a href="http://caepr.anu.edu.au/sites/default/files/Publications/mono/CAEPR\_Mono14.pdf">http://caepr.anu.edu.au/sites/default/files/Publications/mono/CAEPR\_Mono14.pdf</a>.

Pick, D, Dayaram, K & Butler, B 2010, 'Regional development and global capitalism: the case of the Pilbara, Western Australia', *Society and Business Review*, vol. 5, no. 1, pp. 99–110, viewed 13 March 2014,

<a href="http://www.emeraldinsight.com/journals.htm?articleid=1838429&show=abstract">http://www.emeraldinsight.com/journals.htm?articleid=1838429&show=abstract</a>.

Reilly, A, Behrendt, L, Williams, G, McCausland, R, & McMillan, M, 2007, 'The promise of regional governance for Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander communities', vol. 1 *Ngiya: Talk the Law,* pp:126-166.

Rigney, D 2014, 'Indigenous governance development: exchanging initiatives and issues', PowerPoint presentation, Indigenous governance development forum, AIATSIS, Canberra, 29 July, viewed 20 April 2015,

<a href="http://aiatsis.gov.au/sites/default/files/docs/presentations/rigney-2014-indigenous-governance-development.pdf">http://aiatsis.gov.au/sites/default/files/docs/presentations/rigney-2014-indigenous-governance-development.pdf</a>.

Rowse, T 2011, 'Tribal constitutionalism: states, tribes and the governance of membership', *Journal of Law and Society*, vol. 38, no. 4, pp. 651–655.

Sanders, W 1995, Local governments and Indigenous Australians: developments and dilemmas in contrasting circumstances, CAEPR Discussion Paper no. 84, Centre for Aboriginal Economic Policy Research, Australian National University, Canberra, viewed 1 December 2014,

<a href="http://caepr.anu.edu.au/Publications/DP/1995DP84.php">http://caepr.anu.edu.au/Publications/DP/1995DP84.php</a>>.

- 2002, 'Good governance for Indigenous communities and regions: more diverse than unified, as much process as structure', paper presented at Indigenous Governance Conference, Canberra, Reconciliation Australia, p. 6, viewed 1 December 2014, <a href="https://www.reconcile.org.au/home/news/speeches">https://www.reconcile.org.au/home/news/speeches</a>.
- 2004, *Thinking about Indigenous community governance*, CAEPR Discussion Paper no. 262, Centre for Aboriginal Economic Policy Research, Australian National University, Canberra, p. 27, viewed 1 December 2014, <a href="http://caepr.anu.edu.au/Publications/DP/2004DP262.php">http://caepr.anu.edu.au/Publications/DP/2004DP262.php</a>.
- 2004, 'Prospects for regionalism in Indigenous community governance' paper presented at the Australian Institute of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Studies, Canberra 27 April, CAEPR Topical Issue 2/2004, Centre for Aboriginal Economic Policy Research, Australian National University, Canberra, p. 6, viewed 1 December 2014,
- <a href="http://caepr.anu.edu.au/sites/default/files/Publications/topical/Sanders\_Prospects\_f">http://caepr.anu.edu.au/sites/default/files/Publications/topical/Sanders\_Prospects\_f</a> or Regionalism.pdf>.
- 2005, 'Dispersal, autonomy and scale in Indigenous community governance: some reflections on recent Northern Territory experience', *Australian Journal of Public Administration*, vol. 64, no. 4, pp. 53–62.

Sanders, W & Holcombe, S, 2006, *The Ti Tree Creek Camp Study: reports to Anmatjere Community Government Council*, Case Study Report no. 1, Indigenous Community Governance Project, Centre for Aboriginal Economic Policy Research, Australian National University, Canberra, p.42, viewed 1 December 2014, <a href="http://caepr.anu.edu.au/sites/default/files/cck\_misc\_documents/2010/06/Reports\_to-ACGCCreekCamp\_2006.pdf">http://caepr.anu.edu.au/sites/default/files/cck\_misc\_documents/2010/06/Reports\_to-ACGCCreekCamp\_2006.pdf</a>.

— 2007, Sustainable governance for small desert settlements: Combining single settlement localism and multi-settlement regionalism, Topical Issue no. 2/2007 Centre for Aboriginal Economic Policy Research, Australian National University, Canberra, pp1-8, viewed 1 December 2014,

<a href="http://caepr.anu.edu.au/sites/default/files/Publications/topical/Sanders\_Holcombe\_s">http://caepr.anu.edu.au/sites/default/files/Publications/topical/Sanders\_Holcombe\_s</a> ettlement.pdf >.

Sharma, K 2005, *Indigenous governance*, KPS Publications, Canberra.

Smith, BR 2005, "We got our own management": local knowledge, government and development in Cape York Peninsula', *Australian Aboriginal Studies*, vol. 4, no. 2.

Smith, DE 2001, Community participation agreements: a model for welfare reform from community-based research, CAEPR Discussion Paper no. 223, Centre for Aboriginal Economic Policy Research, Australian National University, Canberra, p. 65, viewed 3 February 2015,

<a href="http://digitalcollections.anu.edu.au/handle/1885/41363">http://digitalcollections.anu.edu.au/handle/1885/41363</a>>.

- 2004, From Gove to governance: reshaping Indigenous governance in the Northern Territory, CAEPR Discussion Paper no. 265, Centre for Aboriginal Economic Policy Research, Australian National University, Canberra, viewed 15 May 2014, <a href="http://eprints.anu.edu.au/archive/00003007/01/2004\_DP265.pdf">http://eprints.anu.edu.au/archive/00003007/01/2004\_DP265.pdf</a>>.
- 2004, Summarising: Smith (2004): From Gove to governance: reshaping indigenous governance in the Northern Territory, CAEPR Research Summaries, Centre for Aboriginal Economic Policy Research, Australian National University, Canberra, viewed 15 May 2014,
- <a href="http://eprints.anu.edu.au/archive/00003007/01/2004\_DP265.pdf">http://eprints.anu.edu.au/archive/00003007/01/2004\_DP265.pdf</a>>.
- 2005, 'Households and community governance', in DJ Austin-Broos & GM (Gaynor M Macdonald (eds), *Culture, economy and governance in Aboriginal Australia*, University of Sydney Press, Sydney, pp. 175–188.
- 2005, 'Indigenous families, households and governance', in DJ Austin-Broos & G MacDonald (eds), *Culture, economy and governance in Aboriginal Australia:* proceedings of a Workshop held at the University of Sydney, 30 November-1December2004 / edited by Diane Austin-Broos and Gaynor Macdonald, University of Sydney Press, Sydney, pp. 175–86.
- 2015, Organising Aboriginal Governance: pathways to self-determined success in the Northern Territory, Australia, Report to the Aboriginal Governance and Management Program, Aboriginal Peak Organisations of the Northern Territory, viewed 11 June 2015, <a href="http://aboriginalgovernance.org.au/uploads/images/Di-Smith-report.pdf">http://aboriginalgovernance.org.au/uploads/images/Di-Smith-report.pdf</a>.

Smith, DE & Holmes, M 2013, Strong Aboriginal governance report May 2013, Aboriginal Peak Organisations NT, Alice Springs, p. 44, viewed 14 May 2014, <a href="http://www.clc.org.au/publications/content/apont-strong-aboriginal-governance-summit-2013">http://www.clc.org.au/publications/content/apont-strong-aboriginal-governance-summit-2013</a>>.

South Australian Government, 2013, Aboriginal regional authorities: A regional approach to governance in South Australia Consultation Paper July 2013, South Australian Government, viewed 11 June 2015,

<a href="http://dpc.sa.gov.au/sites/default/files/pubimages/documents/aard/ARA%20Consultation%20Paper%202013.pdf">http://dpc.sa.gov.au/sites/default/files/pubimages/documents/aard/ARA%20Consultation%20Paper%202013.pdf</a>.

Sullivan, P 1996, All free man now: culture, community and politics in the Kimberley region, north Western Australia, Report Series, Aboriginal Studies Press, AIATSIS, Canberra.

- 2005, Strange bedfellows: whole-of-government policy, shared responsibility agreements and implications for regional governance, Indigenous Community Governance Project Occasional Paper No. 6, Centre for Aboriginal Economic Policy Research, ANU, Canberra, pp. 22, viewed 3 March 2015,<a href="http://caepr.anu.edu.au/sites/default/files/cck\_misc\_documents/2010/06/Regional\_Gov\_PSullivan.pdf">http://caepr.anu.edu.au/sites/default/files/cck\_misc\_documents/2010/06/Regional\_Gov\_PSullivan.pdf</a>.
- 2006, Indigenous governance: the Harvard Project on Native American Economic development and appropriate principles of governance for Aboriginal Australia, Australian Institute of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Studies, Canberra, viewed 3 April 2004, <a href="http://aiatsis.gov.au/publications/products/indigenous-governance-harvard-project-native-american-economic-development-and">http://aiatsis.gov.au/publications/products/indigenous-governance-harvard-project-native-american-economic-development-and</a>.

Taylor, J, Doran, B, Parrima, M & Yu, E 2014, 'Statistics for community governance: the Yawuru Indigenous population survey, Western Australia', *International Indigenous Policy Journal*, vol. March, viewed 9 December 2014, <a href="http://apo.org.au/node/39420">http://apo.org.au/node/39420</a>>.

Thorburn, KE, Australian National University & ANU Digital Theses 2011, 'Indigenous governance' and Aboriginal political practice: the gulf between in two organisations in the Fitzroy Valley, West Kimberley.

Tran, T, Weir, J, Strelein, L & Stacey, C. 2014 'Indigenous governance and climate change adaptation: two native title case studies from Australia' in Palutikof, J.P., Boulter, S.L., Barnett, J. & Rissik, D. (eds) (2014) *Applied Studies in Climate Adaptation*. Wiley, Oxford, pp 307-315.

Walker, BW (ed.) 2012, The remoteFocus Compendium: The Challenge, Conversation, Commissioned Papers and Regional Studies of Remote Australia, Desert Knowledge Australia, Alice Springs, viewed 2 March 2015, <a href="http://www.desertknowledge.com.au/getattachment/Our-Programs/remoteFOCUS/Get-informed/remoteFOCUS/Get-informed/remoteFOCUS\_Compendium\_August\_2012.pdf.aspx">http://www.desertknowledge.com.au/getattachment/Our-Programs/remoteFOCUS/Get-informed/remoteFOCUS\_Compendium\_August\_2012.pdf.aspx</a>.

Walker, BW, Edmunds, M and Marsh, I 2012, 'Loyalty for Regions: Governance Reform in the Pilbara, report to the Pilbara Development Commission', in Walker, BW (ed.) *The remoteFocus Compendium: The Challenge, Conversation, Commissioned Papers and Regional Studies in Remote Australia*, Desert Knowledge Australia, Alice Springs, pp. 271-323, viewed 11 May 2015, <a href="http://www.desertknowledge.com.au/getattachment/Our-Programs/remoteFOCUS/Get-">http://www.desertknowledge.com.au/getattachment/Our-Programs/remoteFOCUS/Get-</a>

informed/remoteFOCUS\_Compendium\_August\_2012.pdf.aspx>.

Williams, G, Reilly, A, Behrendt, L, Mcmillan, M & Mccausland, R 2007, 'The promise of regional governance for Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander communities', viewed 16 March 2014, <a href="http://epress.lib.uts.edu.au/research/handle/10453/3281">http://epress.lib.uts.edu.au/research/handle/10453/3281</a>.

Yu, P 2002, 'Aboriginal rights and governance: a Kimberly perspective', paper presented at Indigenous Governance Conference, Canberra, Reconciliation Australia, viewed 19 June 2014,

<www.reconciliation.org.au/getfile?id=79&file=14\_peter\_yu.doc>.

# Corporate governance, financial governance and compliance

ASX Corporate Governance Council 2010, *Corporate governance principles and recommendations with 2010 amendments*, Australian Corporate Governance Council, viewed 12 January 2015, <a href="http://www.asx.com.au/documents/asx-compliance/cg\_principles\_recommendations\_with\_2010\_amendments.pdf">http://www.asx.com.au/documents/asx-compliance/cg\_principles\_recommendations\_with\_2010\_amendments.pdf</a>>.

Bevir, M (ed.) 2011, The SAGE handbook of governance, SAGE, Los Angeles, USA.

Burdon Turzillo & Associates n.d., *Burzillo - Tracker Tools*, viewed 14 April 2014, <a href="http://www.burzillo.com.au/Tools/default.html">http://www.burzillo.com.au/Tools/default.html</a>>.

Considine, M 2002, 'The end of the line? accountable governance in the age of networks, partnerships, and joined-up services', *Governance*, vol. 15, no. 1, pp. 21–40.

Corporate governance 2014, Wikipedia, viewed 2 April 2014, <a href="http://en.wikipedia.org/w/index.php?title=Corporate\_governance&oldid=602025123">http://en.wikipedia.org/w/index.php?title=Corporate\_governance&oldid=602025123</a>>.

Edwards, M & Clough, R 2005, Corporate governance and performance: an exploration of the connection in a public sector context, University of Canberra, Canberra.

Haalboom, B 2012, 'The intersection of corporate social responsibility guidelines and indigenous rights: Examining neoliberal governance of a proposed mining project in

Suriname', *Geoforum*, vol. 43, no. 5, pp. 969–979, viewed 10 December 2014, <a href="http://www.sciencedirect.com/science/article/pii/S001671851200108X">http://www.sciencedirect.com/science/article/pii/S001671851200108X</a>.

International Bank for Reconstruction and Development 1994, *Governance: the World Bank's experience*, development in practice, World Bank, Washington DC, viewed 3 April 2015, <a href="http://www-

wds.worldbank.org/servlet/WDSContentServer/WDSP/IB/1994/05/01/000009265\_3970716142854/Rendered/PDF/multi0page.pdf>.

Kaufmann, D, Kraay, A & Mastruzzi, M 2005, *Governance matters IV: governance indicators for 1996-2004*, World bank policy research working paper, World Bank, p. 61.

Knack, S & Kugler, M 2002, Constructing an index of objective indicators of good governance, PREM Public Sector Group, World Bank, p. 22, viewed 3 March 2015, <a href="http://www1.worldbank.org/publicsector/anticorrupt/FlagshipCourse2003/SecondGenerationIndicators.pdf">http://www1.worldbank.org/publicsector/anticorrupt/FlagshipCourse2003/SecondGenerationIndicators.pdf</a>>.

Loban, H, Ciccotosto, S & Boulot, P 2013, 'Indigenous corporate governance and social enterprise', *Indigenous Law Bulletin*, vol. 8, no. 8, p. 22, viewed 10 December 2014.

<a href="http://search.informit.com.au/documentSummary;dn=700565009380679;res=IELIN">http://search.informit.com.au/documentSummary;dn=700565009380679;res=IELIN</a> D>.

Mantziaris, C 1997, 'Beyond the Aboriginal Councils and Associations Act? Part 1'. *Indigenous Law Bulletin*, vol. 4 no. 5, viewed 15 May 2015, <a href="http://www.austlii.edu.au/au/journals/ILB/1997/78.html">http://www.austlii.edu.au/au/journals/ILB/1997/78.html</a> >

— 1997, 'Beyond the Aboriginal Councils and Associations Act? Part 2'. *Indigenous Law Bulletin*, vol. 4 no. 6, viewed 15 May 2015,

<a href="http://www.austlii.edu.au/au/journals/ILB/1997/87.html">http://www.austlii.edu.au/au/journals/ILB/1997/87.html</a>>.

Martin, D 2003, Rethinking the design of Indigenous organisations: the need for strategic engagement, CAEPR Discussion Paper no. 248, Centre for Aboriginal Economic Policy Research, Australian National University, Canberra, viewed 15 May 2015, <a href="http://caepr.anu.edu.au/Publications/DP/2003DP248.php">http://caepr.anu.edu.au/Publications/DP/2003DP248.php</a>.

— 2005, 'Governance, cultural appropriateness and accountability', in DJ Austin-Broos & GM (Gaynor M Macdonald (eds), *Culture, economy and governance in Aboriginal Australia*, University of Sydney Press, Sydney, pp. 189–202.

Martin, D & Finlayson, J 1996, *Linking accountability and self-determination in Aboriginal organisations*, CAEPR Discussion Paper no. 116, Centre for Aboriginal

Economic Policy Research, Australian National University, Canberra, viewed 15 May 2015, <a href="http://caepr.anu.edu.au/Publications/DP/1996DP116.php">http://caepr.anu.edu.au/Publications/DP/1996DP116.php</a>>.

Moran, M & Porter, D 2014, 'Reinventing the governance of public finances in remote Indigenous Australia: reinventing the governance of public finances', *Australian Journal of Public Administration*, vol. 73, no. 1, pp. 115–127, viewed 20 November 2014, <a href="http://espace.library.ug.edu.au/view/UQ:329389">http://espace.library.ug.edu.au/view/UQ:329389</a>>.

Office of the Registrar of Indigenous Corporations n.d., Office of the Registrar of Indigenous Corporations - Corporate governance, viewed 31 March 2014, <a href="http://www.oric.gov.au/Content.aspx?content=runCorporation/corporateGovernance">http://www.oric.gov.au/Content.aspx?content=runCorporation/corporateGovernance</a>. <a href="http://www.oric.gov.au/Content.aspx?content=runCorporation/corporateGovernance">http://www.oric.gov.au/Content.aspx?content=runCorporation/corporateGovernance</a>. <a href="http://www.oric.gov.au/Content.aspx?content=runCorporation/corporateGovernance">http://www.oric.gov.au/Content.aspx?content=runCorporateGovernance</a>.

Sanders, W 2006, Being a good senior manager in Indigenous community governance: Working with public purpose and private benefit, CAEPR Discussion Paper no. 280, Centre for Aboriginal Economic Policy Research, Australian National University, Canberra, pp. 20, viewed 1 December 2014, <a href="http://caepr.anu.edu.au/Publications/DP/2006DP280.php">http://caepr.anu.edu.au/Publications/DP/2006DP280.php</a>>.

#### **Economic development and governance**

Altman, J 2002, 'The political economy of a treaty: opportunities and challenges for enhancing economic development for Indigenous Australians', *The Drawing Board, An Australian Review of Public Affairs* vol. 3, no. 2, School of Economics and Political Science, University of Sydney, pp. 65-81, viewed 11 June 2015, <a href="http://www.australianreview.net/journal/v3/n2/altman.pdf">http://www.australianreview.net/journal/v3/n2/altman.pdf</a> >.

—2004, Economic development and Indigenous Australia: contestations over property, institutions and ideology, *Australian Journal of Agricultural & Resource Economics*, *48*(3) pp. 513-534, viewed 11 June 2015, <a href="http://caepr.anu.edu.au/sites/default/files/Altman/Journal/2004\_AusJofAgAndResEco.pdf">http://caepr.anu.edu.au/sites/default/files/Altman/Journal/2004\_AusJofAgAndResEco.pdf</a>.

Altman, JC, Buchanan, GJ, & Larsen, L 2007, *The environmental significance of the Indigenous estate: Natural resource management as economic development in remote Australia*. Discussion paper no. 286, Centre for Aboriginal Economic Policy Research, The Australian National University, Canberra, viewed 11 June 2015, <a href="http://caepr.anu.edu.au/sites/default/files/Publications/DP/2007\_DP286.pdf">http://caepr.anu.edu.au/sites/default/files/Publications/DP/2007\_DP286.pdf</a>.

Altman, JC and Dillon, M, 2004 A profit-related investment scheme for the Indigenous estate, CAEPR Discussion paper no. 270/2004, Centre for Aboriginal Economic Policy Research, The Australian National University, Canberra, viewed 11

June 2015,

<a href="http://caepr.anu.edu.au/sites/default/files/Publications/DP/2004\_DP270.pdf">http://caepr.anu.edu.au/sites/default/files/Publications/DP/2004\_DP270.pdf</a>>.

Altman, JC & Hunter, B 2003, Evaluating Indigenous socioeconomic outcomes in the reconciliation decade, 1991–2001. *Economic Papers: A journal of applied economics and policy*, 22, pp.1–15.

Australian Human Rights Commission 2010, *Draft Indigenous economic development strategy, submission to the Minister for Families, Housing, Community Services and Indigenous Affairs*, Australian Human Rights Commission, Sydney, viewed 11 June 2015.

<a href="https://www.humanrights.gov.au/sites/default/files/content/legal/submissions/sj\_submissions/20101217\_draft\_Indigenous\_devt.pdf">https://www.humanrights.gov.au/sites/default/files/content/legal/submissions/sj\_submissions/sj\_submissions/sj\_submissions/sj\_submissions/20101217\_draft\_Indigenous\_devt.pdf</a>.

Australian Public Service Commission n.d., *Building an Indigenous Employment Strategy kit*, viewed 2 April 2014, <a href="http://www.apsc.gov.au/publications-and-media/current-publications/building-an-indigenous-employment-strategy-kit">http://www.apsc.gov.au/publications-and-media/current-publications/building-an-indigenous-employment-strategy-kit</a>.

Cape York Institute 2005, Can Cape York communities be economically viable? Cape York Institute, Cairns.

Cornell, S 2010, 'Economic development, governance, and what self-determination really means', *Native Title Newsletter*, vol. 6, no. November/December, pp. 3–6, viewed 30 April 2015,

<a href="http://aiatsis.gov.au/sites/default/files/products/native\_title\_newsletter/nov\_dec10.p">http://aiatsis.gov.au/sites/default/files/products/native\_title\_newsletter/nov\_dec10.p</a> df>.

Dodson, M & Smith, DE 2003, Governance for sustainable development: Strategic issues and principles for Indigenous Australian communities, vol. 250, CAEPR Discussion Papers, Centre for Aboriginal Economic Policy Research, Australian National University, Canberra, viewed 15 May 2014,

<a href="http://caepr.anu.edu.au/Publications/DP/2003DP250.php">http://caepr.anu.edu.au/Publications/DP/2003DP250.php</a>.

Howitt, R 2010, 'Sustainable Indigenous futures in remote Indigenous areas: relationships, processes and failed state approaches', *GeoJournal*, vol. 77, no. 6, pp. 817–828.

Lange, P, Driessen, PPJ, Sauer, A, Bornemann, B & Burger, P 2013, 'Governing towards sustainability — conceptualizing modes of governance', *Journal of Environmental Policy & Planning*, vol. 15, no. 3, pp. 403–425, viewed 23 February 2015, <a href="http://dx.doi.org/10.1080/1523908X.2013.769414">http://dx.doi.org/10.1080/1523908X.2013.769414</a>>.

Overall, J, Tapsell, P & Woods, C 2010, 'Governance and Indigenous social entrepreneurship: when context counts', *Social Enterprise Journal*, vol. 6, no. 2, pp. 146–161.

Strelein, L 2008, *Taxation of native title agreements*, Native Title Research Monograph, no. 1/2008, Australian Institute of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Studies, Canberra, viewed 11 June 2015,

<a href="http://aiatsis.gov.au/sites/default/files/docs/research-and-guides/native-title-research/TaxationAgreements.pdf">http://aiatsis.gov.au/sites/default/files/docs/research-and-guides/native-title-research/TaxationAgreements.pdf</a>.

Sullivan, P2006, Indigenous governance: the Harvard Project on Native American Economic development and appropriate principles of governance for Aboriginal Australia, Australian Institute of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Studies, Canberra, viewed 3 April 2014,

<a href="http://aiatsis.gov.au/sites/default/files/products/discussion\_paper/sullivanp-dp17-indigenous-governance-harvard-project-principles-aboriginal-australia.pdf">http://aiatsis.gov.au/sites/default/files/products/discussion\_paper/sullivanp-dp17-indigenous-governance-harvard-project-principles-aboriginal-australia.pdf</a>>.

Westpac Group & Urbis 2014, Enabling prosperity: success factors for Indigenous economic development, Westpac Group, viewed 11 June 2015,

<a href="http://rap.westpacgroup.com.au/themes/wgrap-theme/assets/pdfs/EnablingProsperityNov2014.pdf">http://rap.westpacgroup.com.au/themes/wgrap-theme/assets/pdfs/EnablingProsperityNov2014.pdf</a>.

## **E-governance**

Allen, BA, Juillet, L, Paquet, G & Roy, J 2001, 'E-Governance & government on-line in Canada: Partnerships, people & prospects', *Government Information Quarterly*, vol. 18, no. 2, pp. 93–104, viewed 1 December 2014,

<a href="http://www.sciencedirect.com/science/article/pii/S0740624X01000636">http://www.sciencedirect.com/science/article/pii/S0740624X01000636</a>.

Boulton, A, Hudson, M, Ahuriri-Driscoll, A & Stewart, A 2014, 'Enacting Kaitiakitanga: challenges and complexities in the governance and ownership of Rongoa research information', *International Indigenous Policy Journal*, vol. 5, no. 2.

Calista, DJ & Melitski, J 2007, 'E-government and e-governance: converging constructs of public sector information and communications technologies', *Public Administration Quarterly*, pp. 87–120.

*E-Governance* 2014, *Wikipedia, the free encyclopedia*, viewed 1 December 2014, <a href="http://en.wikipedia.org/w/index.php?title=E-Governance&oldid=634124333">http://en.wikipedia.org/w/index.php?title=E-Governance&oldid=634124333</a>.

Grönlund, Å & Horan, TA 2005, 'Introducing e-gov: history, definitions, and issues', *Communications of the Association for Information Systems*, vol. 15, no. 1, p. 39, viewed 1 December 2014,

<a href="http://aisel.aisnet.org/cgi/viewcontent.cgi?article=3161&context=cais&sei-redir=1&referer=http%3A%2F%2Fscholar.google.com.au%2Fscholar%3Fstart%3D3\_0%26q%3Dwhole%2Bsystem%2Bgovernance%26hl%3Den%26as\_sdt%3D0%2C5#search=%22whole%20system%20governance%22>.

Marche, S & McNiven, JD 2003, 'E-government and e-governance: the future isn't what it used to be', *Canadian Journal of Administrative Sciences / Revue Canadienne des Sciences de l'Administration*, vol. 20, no. 1, pp. 74–86.

Riley, TB 2003, 'E-government vs. e-governance: examining the differences in a changing public sector climate', *International tracking survey report*, vol. 3.

Saxena, KBC 2005, 'Towards excellence in e-governance', *International Journal of Public Sector Management*, vol. 18, no. 6, pp. 498–513, viewed 1 December 2014, <a href="http://www.emeraldinsight.com/doi/abs/10.1108/09513550510616733">http://www.emeraldinsight.com/doi/abs/10.1108/09513550510616733</a>>.

Thompson, H 2004, Getting online for a good yarn: achieving e-governance strength through the active participation of citizens, Centre for Electronic Commerce and Communications, University of Ballarat, Ballarat, viewed 1 December 2014, <a href="http://www.cerdi.edu.au/clients/sob/research/docs/hthompson/Thompson\_Referred\_Paper.pdf">http://www.cerdi.edu.au/clients/sob/research/docs/hthompson/Thompson\_Referred\_Paper.pdf</a> >.

UNESCO 2007, *E-governance capacity building,* project website, viewed 1 December 2014, <a href="http://portal.unesco.org/ci/en/ev.php-url\_lo-2179&url\_DO=DO\_TOPIC&url\_SECTION=201.html">http://portal.unesco.org/ci/en/ev.php-url\_lo-2179&url\_DO=DO\_TOPIC&url\_SECTION=201.html</a>.

Unette Sealy, W 2003, 'Empowering development through e-governance: creating smart communities in small island states', *The International Information & Library Review*, vol. 35, no. 2-4, pp. 335–358, viewed 25 May 2015, <a href="http://www.researchgate.net/publication/223595921">http://www.researchgate.net/publication/223595921</a> Empowering Development T

<a href="http://www.researchgate.net/publication/223595921">http://www.researchgate.net/publication/223595921</a> Empowering Development Through E-Governance Creating Smart Communities In Small Island States.

## **Evaluating governance**

Abrams, P, Borrini-Feyerabend, G & Gardner, J 2003, *Evaluating governance a handbook to accompany a participatory process for a protected area*, IUCN, viewed 4 January 2015,

<a href="https://cmsdata.iucn.org/downloads/evaluating\_governance\_handbook.doc">https://cmsdata.iucn.org/downloads/evaluating\_governance\_handbook.doc</a>.

Eureka Project 2005, *Measuring success: sharing power and accountability with Shepparton's Aboriginal people*, The Eureka project, Melbourne, pp. 118.

Dillon, C 2000, Review of the Indigenous communities of Doomadgee and Palm Island: final report. ATSIC, Phillip, ACT.

Gill, M, Flynn, RJ & Reissing, E 2005, 'The governance self-assessment checklist: an instrument for assessing board effectiveness', *Nonprofit Management and Leadership*, vol. 15, no. 3, pp. 271–294, viewed 3 March 2015,

<a href="http://governance.synergyassociates.ca/documents/Linking%20Good%20Governance%20to%20Organizational%20Effectiveness%20-%20GSAC.pdf">http://governance.synergyassociates.ca/documents/Linking%20Good%20Governance%20to%20Organizational%20Effectiveness%20-%20GSAC.pdf</a>.

Gray, B n.d., *Wadeye COAG trial evaluation*, viewed 15 May 2014, <a href="http://www.dss.gov.au/our-responsibilities/indigenous-australians/publications-articles/evaluation-research/coag-trial-site-evaluation-reports/wadeye-coag-trial-evaluation-evaluation-reports/wadeye-coag-trial-evaluation-evaluation-reports/wadeye-coag-trial-evaluation-evaluatio

Heylings, P & Bravo, M 2007, 'Evaluating governance: a process for understanding how co-management is functioning, and why, in the Galapagos Marine Reserve', *Ocean & Coastal Management*, vol. 50, no. 3–4, pp. 174–208, viewed 13 March 2014, <a href="http://www.sciencedirect.com/science/article/pii/S0964569106001530">http://www.sciencedirect.com/science/article/pii/S0964569106001530</a>>.

Hill, R, Maclean, K, Pert, P, Schmider, J & Tawake, L 2013, *Participatory evaluation of co-management in wet tropics country*, Interim Report, National Environmental Research Program (NERP) Tropical Ecosystems (TE) Hub, pp. 1–46, viewed 7 April 2014,

<a href="http://www.nerptropical.edu.au/sites/default/files/publications/files/Participatory%20">http://www.nerptropical.edu.au/sites/default/files/publications/files/Participatory%20</a> evaluation%20of%20co-management...Hill%20etal%202013.pdf>.

Horton, D 2003, Evaluating capacity development: experiences from research and development organizations around the world, International Service for National Agricultural Research, the Netherlands; International Development Research Centre Canada and ACP-EU Technical Centre for Agricultural and Rural Cooperation, The Netherlands.

Kaufmann, D, Recanatini, F & Biletsky, S 2002, 'Assessing governance: diagnostic tools and applied methods for capacity building and action learning', *World Bank Institute Discussion Draft, Washington, DC*.

Kilby, P 2006, 'Accountability for empowerment: dilemmas facing non-governmental organizations', *World Development*, vol. 34, no. 6, pp. 951–963, viewed 2 March 2015, <a href="http://www.sciencedirect.com/science/article/pii/S0305750X06000398">http://www.sciencedirect.com/science/article/pii/S0305750X06000398</a>>.

Knack, S & Kugler, M 2002, Constructing an index of objective indicators of good governance, PREM Public Sector Group, World Bank, p. 22, viewed 3 March 2015, <a href="http://www1.worldbank.org/publicsector/anticorrupt/FlagshipCourse2003/SecondGenerationIndicators.pdf">http://www1.worldbank.org/publicsector/anticorrupt/FlagshipCourse2003/SecondGenerationIndicators.pdf</a>>.

Morgan Disney & Associates Pty Ltd 2006, *A red tape evaluation in selected Indigenous communities 2006*, The Office for Indigenous Policy Coordination, Canberra, p. 97, viewed 15 May 2014, <a href="http://www.dss.gov.au/our-responsibilities/indigenous-australians/publications-articles/evaluation-research/a-red-tape-evaluation-in-selected-indigenous-communities-2006">http://www.dss.gov.au/our-responsibilities/indigenous-australians/publications-articles/evaluation-research/a-red-tape-evaluation-in-selected-indigenous-communities-2006</a>.

Pollitt, C 2008, "Moderation in all things": governance quality and performance measure', paper presented at Structure and Organization of Government Meeting, Gotenburg, p. 27, viewed 3 March 2015,

<a href="http://soc.kuleuven.be/io/pubpdf/IO01060076">http://soc.kuleuven.be/io/pubpdf/IO01060076</a> pollitt 2008 zweden MODERATION <a href="http://soc.kuleuven.be/io/pubpdf/IO01060076">pollitt 2008 zweden MODERATION</a>

Robinson, C, Williams, L & Lane, M 2009, 'A broker diagnostic for assessing local, regional and LEB-wide institutional arrangements for Aboriginal governance of desert environments', in TG Measham & L Brake (eds), *People, communities and economies of the Lake Eyre Basin*, Desert Knowledge Cooperative Research Centre, Alice Springs, pp. 217–250, viewed 7 April 2014,

<a href="http://www.nintione.com.au/resource/DKCRC-Report-45\_Ch6\_A-broker-diagnostic-for-assessing-local-regional-and-LEB-wide-institutional-arrangements-for-Aboriginal-governance-of-desert-environments\_Robinson-et-al.pdf">http://www.nintione.com.au/resource/DKCRC-Report-45\_Ch6\_A-broker-diagnostic-for-assessing-local-regional-and-LEB-wide-institutional-arrangements-for-Aboriginal-governance-of-desert-environments\_Robinson-et-al.pdf</a>.

Roche, C & Ensor, J 2014, *Independent evaluation of the Central Land Council's community development & governance programmes*, Central Land Council, Alice Springs, viewed 25 March 2015,

<a href="http://www.clc.org.au/files/pdf/2014\_Evaluation\_of\_CLCs\_Development\_work-La\_Trobe\_University.pdf">La\_Trobe\_University.pdf</a>>.

Roche, C & Tran, T-T 2014, Independent evaluation of the Central Land Council's community development & governance programmes: policy brief, Policy brief, Central Land Council, Alice Springs, viewed 25 March 2015,

<a href="http://www.clc.org.au/files/pdf/CLC\_Policy\_Brief\_Final\_20140610.pdf">http://www.clc.org.au/files/pdf/CLC\_Policy\_Brief\_Final\_20140610.pdf</a>.

Smith, DE 2006, Evaluating governance effectiveness: a facilitated process with the board of Yarnteen Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islanders Corporation, ICGP Case Study Report, 2, Centre for Aboriginal Economic Policy Research, Canberra, pp. 36, viewed 25 February 2015,

<a href="http://caepr.anu.edu.au/sites/default/files/cck\_misc\_documents/2010/06/Yarnteen\_Board\_report.pdf">http://caepr.anu.edu.au/sites/default/files/cck\_misc\_documents/2010/06/Yarnteen\_Board\_report.pdf</a>.

- 2007, 'From COAG to coercion: a story of governance failure, success and opportunity in Australian Indigenous Affairs', paper presented at Australia and New Zealand School of Government (ANZSOG) conference, Canberra, pp. 15, viewed 2 March 2015, <a href="http://caepr.anu.edu.au/others/governance/Occasional-papers-1190988000.php">http://caepr.anu.edu.au/others/governance/Occasional-papers-1190988000.php</a>>.
- 2008, 'From collaboration to coercion: a story of governance failure, success and opportunity in Australian Indigenous affairs', in J O'Flynn & J Wanna (eds), Collaborative governance: a new era of public policy in Australia?, ANU E Press, Canberra, pp. 75–92.

Weber, M, Krogman, N & Antoniuk, T 2012, 'Cumulative effects assessment: linking social, ecological, and governance dimensions', *Ecology and Society*, vol. 17, no. 2, viewed 1 April 2015, <a href="http://www.ecologyandsociety.org/vol17/iss2/art22/">http://www.ecologyandsociety.org/vol17/iss2/art22/</a>>.

## **Governance of government**

Aboriginal Affairs NSW, 2014, *Aboriginal community local decision making policy and operational framework*, version 2.1 November 2014, Aboriginal Affairs NSW, viewed 11 June 2015, <a href="http://aboriginalaffairs.nsw.gov.au/wp-content/uploads/2013/07/Local-Decision-Making-Policy-Operational-Framework-07112014.pdf">http://aboriginalaffairs.nsw.gov.au/wp-content/uploads/2013/07/Local-Decision-Making-Policy-Operational-Framework-07112014.pdf</a> >.

Australian National Audit Office 2007, *Whole of government Indigenous service delivery arrangements*, HTML, Australian National Audit Office, Barton, ACT, p. 166, viewed 1 December 2014, <a href="http://www.anao.gov.au/Publications/Audit-Reports/2007-2008/Whole-of-Government-Indigenous-Service-Delivery-Arrangements">http://www.anao.gov.au/Publications/Audit-Reports/2007-2008/Whole-of-Government-Indigenous-Service-Delivery-Arrangements</a>>.

— 2010, *Effective cross-agency agreements*, Audit Report, 41, Australian National Audit Office, Canberra, p. 91, viewed 25 February 2015, <a href="http://www.anao.gov.au/uploads/documents/2009-10\_Audit\_Report\_41.pdf">http://www.anao.gov.au/uploads/documents/2009-10\_Audit\_Report\_41.pdf</a>>.

Australian Public Service Commission n.d., *Leading and shaping a unified, high performing APS: resources*, viewed 2 April 2014,

<a href="http://www.apsc.gov.au/publications-and-media/current-publications/building-an-indigenous-employment-strategy-kit/resources">http://www.apsc.gov.au/publications-and-media/current-publications/building-an-indigenous-employment-strategy-kit/resources</a>>.

Briggs, L 2007, *Building better governance*, Australian Public Service Commission, Canberra, p. 98, viewed 2 December 2014,

<a href="http://www.apsc.gov.au/">http://www.apsc.gov.au/</a> data/assets/pdf\_file/0010/7597/bettergovernance.pdf</a>.

Burns, D 2000, 'Can local democracy survive governance?', *Urban Studies*, vol. 37, no. 5-6, pp. 963–973.

Dillon, MC & Westbury, N 2007, Beyond humbug: transforming government engagement with indigenous Australia, Seaview Press, West Lakes, South Australia.

Hunt, S 2005, *Whole of government: does working together work*, vol. 5, Asia Pacific School of Economics and Government, The Australian National University, Canberra, viewed 25 February 2015,

<a href="https://crawford.anu.edu.au/degrees/pogo/discussion\_papers/PDP05-1.pdf">https://crawford.anu.edu.au/degrees/pogo/discussion\_papers/PDP05-1.pdf</a>.

—2007, The whole-of-government experiment in Indigenous affairs: a question of governance capacity, viewed 1 December 2014,

<a href="http://search.informit.com.au.virtual.anu.edu.au/documentSummary;dn=930362294640688;res=IELFSC">http://search.informit.com.au.virtual.anu.edu.au/documentSummary;dn=930362294640688;res=IELFSC</a>.

Keast, R 2011, 'Joined-up governance in Australia: how the past can inform the future', *International Journal of Public Administration*, vol. 34, pp. 221–231.

McCausland, R 2005, *The 'new mainstreaming' of Indigenous affairs*, Briefing Paper, 3, Jumbunna Indigenous House of Learning, University of Technology, Sydney, p. 52, viewed 3 March 2015,

<a href="http://www.jumbunna.uts.edu.au/pdfs/NgiyaMainstreamingBPUpdate.pdf">http://www.jumbunna.uts.edu.au/pdfs/NgiyaMainstreamingBPUpdate.pdf</a>.

— 2006, 'Shared responsibility agreements: practical reconciliation or paternalistic rhetoric?', *Australian Indigenous Law Reporter*, vol. 9, viewed 25 February 2015, <a href="http://heinonline.org/HOL/Page?handle=hein.journals/austindlr10&id=265&div=&collection=journals">http://heinonline.org/HOL/Page?handle=hein.journals/austindlr10&id=265&div=&collection=journals</a>>.

Ministerial Taskforce on Aboriginal Affairs 2013, *Ministerial taskforce on Aboriginal affairs*, Final Report, Department of Aboriginal Affairs, NSW, Sydney, p. 11, viewed 31 March 2015, <a href="http://www.aboriginalaffairs.nsw.gov.au/wp-content/uploads/2013/04/FINAL-Taskforce-Report-19.03.13.pdf">http://www.aboriginalaffairs.nsw.gov.au/wp-content/uploads/2013/04/FINAL-Taskforce-Report-19.03.13.pdf</a>>.

Moran, M 2006, *Demand responsive services: an analytical framework for improved administrative practice in Indigenous settlements*, Working Paper Series, Desert Knowledge CRC, p. 25, viewed 30 March 2015, <a href="http://www.icat.org.au/wp-content/uploads/2012/05/DKCRC-WP-03-Demand-Responsive-Services.pdf">http://www.icat.org.au/wp-content/uploads/2012/05/DKCRC-WP-03-Demand-Responsive-Services.pdf</a>>.

Moran, M & Porter, D 2012, 'Breaking through bureaucracy in Indigenous governance', *The Drum*, viewed 20 November 2014, <a href="http://www.abc.net.au/news/2012-09-04/moranporter-indigenous-governance/4241168">http://www.abc.net.au/news/2012-09-04/moranporter-indigenous-governance/4241168</a>>.

National Congress of Australia's First Peoples 2012, *A framework for engagement between Australian government agencies and the National Congress of Australia's First Peoples*, viewed 11 June 2015, <a href="http://nationalcongress.com.au/engagement-framework/">http://nationalcongress.com.au/engagement-framework/</a>.

Office of Communities Aboriginal Affairs 2013, OCHRE: opportunity, choice, healing, responsibility, empowerment: NSW Government plan for Aboriginal affairs, Department of Aboriginal Affairs, NSW, Sydney, p. 36, viewed 31 March 2015, <a href="http://www.aboriginalaffairs.nsw.gov.au/wp-content/uploads/2013/04/AA\_OCHRE\_final.pdf">http://www.aboriginalaffairs.nsw.gov.au/wp-content/uploads/2013/04/AA\_OCHRE\_final.pdf</a>.

— 2014, *OCHRE:* one year on, Department of Aboriginal Affairs, NSW, Sydney, p. 40, viewed 31 March 2015, <a href="http://aboriginalaffairs.nsw.gov.au/wp-content/uploads/2014/10/141103-OCHRE-One-year-on-2014.pdf">http://aboriginalaffairs.nsw.gov.au/wp-content/uploads/2014/10/141103-OCHRE-One-year-on-2014.pdf</a>>.

O'Flynn, J & Wanna, J (eds) 2008, Collaborative governance: a new era of public policy in Australia?, ANU E Press, Canberra.

O'Malley, P 1998, 'Indigenous governance', in M Dean & B Hindess (eds), *Governing Australia: studies in contemporary rationalities of government*, Cambridge University Press, Cambridge; New York, viewed 25 February 2015,

<a href="https://books.google.com.au/books?id=LVOjRmVFRVkC&printsec=frontcover&dq=hindess+governing+australia&hl=en&sa=X&ei=WCntVJCSLca7mgXar4KoDQ&ved=0CB0Q6AEwAA#v=onepage&q=hindess%20governing%20australia&f=false>.

Parliament of Australia 2006, Government response to many ways forward: report of the inquiry into capacity building and service delivery in Indigenous communities, HORCATSIA, Canberra, p. 38, viewed 3 March 2015,

Reddel, T 2006 'Governing the Social: reconfiguring state and civil society relations' *Social Policy Working Paper* No.6., Brotherhood of St Laurence and the Centre for Public Policy, viewed 15 May 2015,

<a href="http://www.bsl.org.au/pdfs/Reddel\_governing\_the\_social.pdf">http://www.bsl.org.au/pdfs/Reddel\_governing\_the\_social.pdf</a>>.

— 2008, Reframing governance and service delivery by 'place and partnership': some ideas and lessons from Queensland, Report from the Brotherhood of St Laurence and the Department of Planning and Community Development social inclusion and place based disadvantage workshop, 13 June 2008, viewed 15 May 2015 (available via), <<a href="http://www.bsl.org.au/research-and-publications/publications/social-inclusion-workshops-program-discussion-papers/">http://www.bsl.org.au/research-and-publications/social-inclusion-workshops-program-discussion-papers/>.</a>

Regional Governance Working Group 2013, *Your council. Your voice: options for regional governance in the Northern Territory*, Consultation Paper, Department of Local Government and Regions, Darwin, p. 17, viewed 31 March 2015, <a href="http://www.localgovernment.nt.gov.au/">http://www.localgovernment.nt.gov.au/</a> data/assets/pdf file/0008/151298/DLG R RG A4 Document SCREEN FA.pdf>.

— 2013, Your council. Your voice: review of regional governance, Final Consultation Report, Department of Local Government and Regions, Darwin, p. 23, viewed 31 March 2015,

<a href="http://www.localgovernment.nt.gov.au/">http://www.localgovernment.nt.gov.au/</a> data/assets/pdf file/0008/151298/DLG R RG A4 Document SCREEN FA.pdf>.

Richardson, G 2014, 'Indigenous governance development forum presentation', PowerPoint presentation, Indigenous governance development forum, AIATSIS, Canberra, 30 July, viewed 20 April 2015,

<a href="http://aiatsis.gov.au/sites/default/files/docs/presentations/richardson-2014-indigenous-governance\_development-forum-pmc.pdf">http://aiatsis.gov.au/sites/default/files/docs/presentations/richardson-2014-indigenous-governance\_development-forum-pmc.pdf</a>>.

Sanders, W 2009, Ideology, evidence and competing principles in Australian Indigenous affairs: from Brough to Rudd via Pearson and the NTER, CAEPR Discussion Paper no. 289, Centre for Aboriginal Economic and Policy Research, ANU, Canberra p. 32, viewed 11 June 2015,

<a href="http://caepr.anu.edu.au/sites/default/files/Publications/DP/2009\_DP289.pdf">http://caepr.anu.edu.au/sites/default/files/Publications/DP/2009\_DP289.pdf</a>>.

—2014, Experimental governance in Australian Indigenous affairs: From Coombs to Pearson via Rowse and the competing principles, CAEPR Discussion Paper no. 291, Centre for Aboriginal Economic and Policy Research, ANU, Canberra p.16, viewed 11 June 2015,

<a href="http://caepr.anu.edu.au/sites/default/files/Publications/DP/Discussion%20Paper%20">http://caepr.anu.edu.au/sites/default/files/Publications/DP/Discussion%20Paper%20</a> 291-01-(9Jan2015).pdf>.

Smith, DE 2011, Cultures of governance and the governance of culture: Indigenous Australians and the state, PhD thesis, Australian National University, Canberra, viewed 15 May 2014, <a href="https://digitalcollections.anu.edu.au/handle/1885/8170">https://digitalcollections.anu.edu.au/handle/1885/8170</a>>.

Shergold, P 2004, 'Connecting government: whole of government responses to Australia's priority challenges [Launching speech made on 20 April 2004]', *Canberra Bulletin of Public Administration*, vol. 112, no. June, pp. 11–14.

Sullivan, P 2010, Government processes and the effective delivery of services: the Ngaanyatjarra Council and its Regional Partnership Agreement, DKCRC Working Paper, Desert Knowledge CRC, Alice Springs.

— 2011, Belonging together: dealing with the politics of disenchantment in Australian Indigenous policy, Aboriginal Studies Press, Canberra.

Thompson, E 2010, *Smart power: making Australia's whole-of-government strategy work in fragile states and situations*, Kokoda Paper, Kokoda Foundation, Canberra, viewed 1 December 2014,

<a href="http://www.kokodafoundation.org/Resources/Files/KP12\_Smart\_Power\_Final\_0804">http://www.kokodafoundation.org/Resources/Files/KP12\_Smart\_Power\_Final\_0804</a> 10\_1.pdf>. Walker, BW, Porter, DJ & Marsh, I 2012, Fixing the hole in Australia's heartland: How government needs to work in remote Australia, Report, Desert Knowledge Australia, Alice Springs, viewed 1 December 2014,

<a href="http://www.desertknowledge.com.au/Files/Fixing-the-hole-in-Australia-s-">http://www.desertknowledge.com.au/Files/Fixing-the-hole-in-Australia-s-</a> Heartland.aspx>.

Westbury, N & Sanders, W 2000, Governance and service delivery for remote Aboriginal communities in the Northern Territory: Challenges and opportunities, CAEPR Working Paper no. 6, Centre for Aboriginal Economic Policy Research, Australian National University, Canberra, viewed 1 December 2014, <a href="http://caepr.anu.edu.au/sites/default/files/Publications/WP/CAEPRWP06.pdf">http://caepr.anu.edu.au/sites/default/files/Publications/WP/CAEPRWP06.pdf</a>.

#### **Guides and toolkits: Australia**

Aboriginal Affairs NSW, n.d. Good governance guidelines, OCHRE local decision making, Aboriginal Affairs NSW, viewed 11 June 2015,

<a href="http://aboriginalaffairs.nsw.gov.au/wp-content/uploads/2013/07/Good-Governance-">http://aboriginalaffairs.nsw.gov.au/wp-content/uploads/2013/07/Good-Governance-</a> Guidelines.pdf >.

Australian Centre of Excellence for Local Government, 2014, Online community engagement toolkit for rural, remote and Indigenous councils, viewed 11 June 2015, <a href="http://www.acelg.org.au/online-community-engagement-toolkit-rural-remote-and-decomposition-community-engagement-toolk indigenous-councils>.

Australian Charities and Not-for-profits Commission (ACNC) 2013, Governance for good: the ACNC's guide for charity board members (version 2), ACNC, Melbourne, viewed 11 June 2015,

<a href="http://www.acnc.gov.au/ACNC/Edu/Tools/GFG/GFG">http://www.acnc.gov.au/ACNC/Edu/Tools/GFG/GFG</a> Intro.aspx>.

Australian Institute of Company Directors 2013, Good governance principles and guidance for Not-for-Profit organisations, Australian Institute of Company Directors, Sydney, viewed 11 June 2015,

<a href="http://www.companydirectors.com.au/~/media/Resources/Director%20Resource%2">http://www.companydirectors.com.au/~/media/Resources/Director%20Resource%2</a> OCentre/NFP/NFP%20Principles%20and%20Guidance%20131015.ashx>.

— n.d., Governance analysis tool (online resource), Australian Institute of Company Directors, Sydney, viewed 11 June 2015,

<a href="http://www.companydirectors.com.au/Director-Resource-Centre/Governance-">http://www.companydirectors.com.au/Director-Resource-Centre/Governance-</a> analysis-Tool>.

Burton, D, Dhamarrandji, M, Gondarra, B, Inkamala, M, Josif, P, Lechleitner, A, Lovell, J, Rontji, E, Vincent, A, Weaver, M 2014a, *Two-way governance resource Section 1: About this resource*, Ninti One, Alice Springs, viewed 11 June 2015, <a href="http://www.nintione.com.au/resource/Two-wayGovernanceResource\_Section1\_2014.pdf">http://www.nintione.com.au/resource/Two-wayGovernanceResource\_Section1\_2014.pdf</a>>.

Burton, D, Dhamarrandji, M, Gondarra, B, Inkamala, M, Josif, P, Lechleitner, A, Lovell, J, Rontji, E, Vincent, A, Weaver, M 2014, *Two-way governance resource Section 1: About this resource*, Ninti One, Alice Springs, viewed 11 June 2015, <a href="http://www.nintione.com.au/resource/Two-wayGovernanceResource\_Section1\_2014.pdf">http://www.nintione.com.au/resource/Two-wayGovernanceResource\_Section1\_2014.pdf</a>>.

- 2014b, *Two-way governance resource Section 2: What is governance*, Ninti One, Alice Springs, viewed 11 June 2015, <a href="http://www.nintione.com.au/resource/Two-WayGovernanceResource\_Section2\_2014.pdf">http://www.nintione.com.au/resource/Two-WayGovernanceResource\_Section2\_2014.pdf</a>>.
- 2014c, *Two-way governance resource Section 3: making two-way governance work for you*, Ninti One, Alice Springs, viewed 11 June 2015, <a href="http://www.nintione.com.au/resource/Two-wayGovernanceResource\_Section3\_2014.pdf">http://www.nintione.com.au/resource/Two-wayGovernanceResource\_Section3\_2014.pdf</a>>.
- 2014d, *Two-way governance resource Section 4: Action planning*, Ninti One, Alice Springs, viewed 11 June 2015, <a href="http://www.nintione.com.au/resource/Two-wayGovernanceResource">http://www.nintione.com.au/resource/Two-wayGovernanceResource</a> Section 4 2014.pdf>.
- 2014e, *Two-way governance resource Section 5: developing protocols*, Ninti One, Alice Springs, viewed 11 June 2015, <a href="http://www.nintione.com.au/resource/Two-WayGovernanceResource\_Section5\_2014.pdf">http://www.nintione.com.au/resource/Two-WayGovernanceResource\_Section5\_2014.pdf</a>>.

Office of the Registrar of Indigenous Corporations (ORIC) 2011, *A guide to writing good governance rules for prescribed bodies corporate and registered native title bodies corporate*, ORIC, Canberra, viewed 11 June 2015, <a href="http://www.oric.gov.au/sites/default/files/documents/06\_2013/ORIC-PBCs-">http://www.oric.gov.au/sites/default/files/documents/06\_2013/ORIC-PBCs-</a>

<a href="http://www.oric.gov.au/sites/default/files/documents/06\_2013/ORIC-PBCs-guide\_May11.pdf">http://www.oric.gov.au/sites/default/files/documents/06\_2013/ORIC-PBCs-guide\_May11.pdf</a>.

- 2011, *The Rule Book info kit*, Office of the Registrar of Indigenous Corporations, Canberra, viewed 31 March 2015,
- <a href="http://www.oric.gov.au/sites/default/files/documents/06\_2013/Rule%20book\_info-kit\_June\_2011.pdf">http://www.oric.gov.au/sites/default/files/documents/06\_2013/Rule%20book\_info-kit\_June\_2011.pdf</a>.
- 2013, The Rule Book Condensed, Office of the Registrar of Indigenous Corporations, Canberra, viewed 31 March 2015,
- <a href="http://www.oric.gov.au/sites/default/files/documents/11\_2013/Rulebook-condensed\_Aug2013.pdf">http://www.oric.gov.au/sites/default/files/documents/11\_2013/Rulebook-condensed\_Aug2013.pdf</a>.

- 2014, Corporation reporting guide, ORIC, Canberra, viewed 11 June 2015, <a href="http://www.oric.gov.au/sites/default/files/documents/11\_2014/14\_0095\_Corporation\_">http://www.oric.gov.au/sites/default/files/documents/11\_2014/14\_0095\_Corporation\_">http://www.oric.gov.au/sites/default/files/documents/11\_2014/14\_0095\_Corporation\_">http://www.oric.gov.au/sites/default/files/documents/11\_2014/14\_0095\_Corporation\_">http://www.oric.gov.au/sites/default/files/documents/11\_2014/14\_0095\_Corporation\_">http://www.oric.gov.au/sites/default/files/documents/11\_2014/14\_0095\_Corporation\_">http://www.oric.gov.au/sites/default/files/documents/11\_2014/14\_0095\_Corporation\_">http://www.oric.gov.au/sites/default/files/documents/11\_2014/14\_0095\_Corporation\_">http://www.oric.gov.au/sites/default/files/documents/11\_2014/14\_0095\_Corporation\_">http://www.oric.gov.au/sites/default/files/documents/11\_2014/14\_0095\_Corporation\_">http://www.oric.gov.au/sites/default/files/documents/11\_2014/14\_0095\_Corporation\_">http://www.oric.gov.au/sites/documents/11\_2014/14\_0095\_Corporation\_">http://www.oric.gov.au/sites/documents/11\_2014/14\_0095\_Corporation\_">http://www.oric.gov.au/sites/documents/11\_2014/14\_0095\_Corporation\_">http://www.oric.gov.au/sites/documents/11\_2014/14\_0095\_Corporation\_">http://www.oric.gov.au/sites/documents/11\_2014/14\_0095\_Corporation\_">http://www.oric.gov.au/sites/documents/11\_2014/14\_0095\_Corporation\_">http://www.oric.gov.au/sites/documents/11\_2014/14\_0095\_Corporation\_">http://www.oric.gov.au/sites/documents/11\_2014/14\_0095\_Corporation\_">http://www.oric.gov.au/sites/documents/11\_2014/14\_0095\_Corporation\_">http://www.oric.gov.au/sites/documents/11\_2014/14\_0095\_Corporation\_">http://www.oric.gov.au/sites/documents/11\_2014/14\_0095\_Corporation\_">http://www.oric.gov.au/sites/documents/11\_2014/14\_0095\_Corporation\_">http://www.oric.gov.au/sites/documents/11\_2014/14\_0095\_Corporation\_">http://www.oric.gov.au/sites/documents/11\_2014/14\_0095\_Corporation\_">http://www.oric.gov.au/sites/documents/11\_2014/14\_0095\_Corporation\_">http://www.oric
- n.d., *Healthy corporation checklist (version 3.0)*, Office of the Registrar of Indigenous Corporations, Canberra, viewed 31 March 2015, <a href="http://www.oric.gov.au/sites/default/files/documents/06\_2014/Healthy%20corporations%20checklist\_v3-0.pdf">http://www.oric.gov.au/sites/default/files/documents/06\_2014/Healthy%20corporations%20checklist\_v3-0.pdf</a>.

Reconciliation Australia 2005, *Celebrating Indigenous governance: success stories of the Indigenous Governance Awards*, Reconciliation Australia, Canberra, viewed 25 February 2015, <a href="http://www.reconciliation.org.au/iga/wp-content/uploads/2013/11/iga\_handbook\_2005.pdf">http://www.reconciliation.org.au/iga/wp-content/uploads/2013/11/iga\_handbook\_2005.pdf</a>>.

- 2007, Sharing Success Governance Workbook, Reconciliation Australia, Canberra, viewed 11 June 2015, <a href="http://caepr.anu.edu.au/sites/default/files/cck\_misc\_documents/2010/06/Workbook\_Mt\_lsa.pdf">http://caepr.anu.edu.au/sites/default/files/cck\_misc\_documents/2010/06/Workbook\_Mt\_lsa.pdf</a>.
- n.d. *Indigenous governance toolkit*, Reconciliation Australia, Canberra viewed 11 June 2015, <a href="http://www.reconciliation.org.au/governance/">http://www.reconciliation.org.au/governance/</a>>.

#### **Guides and toolkits: International**

Campese, J, Oviedo, G & Surkin, J 2014, Summary of Governance Assessment Tools and Indicators, 12 April, IUCN, p. 30.

Centre for First Nations Governance 2013, *The governance toolkit*, viewed 7 April 2015, <a href="http://www.fngovernance.org/toolkit">http://www.fngovernance.org/toolkit</a>>.

CommunityNet Aotearoa n.d , *Community Resource Kit*, Department of Internal Affairs and Ministry of Social Development, NZ, viewed 11 June 2015, <a href="http://www.community.net.nz/resources/community-resource-kit/contents-of-the-community-resource-kit/">http://www.community.net.nz/resources/community-resource-kit/</a>.

Indian and Northern Affairs Canada 2006, *CCP HANDBOOK: Comprehensive Community Planning for First Nations in British Columbia*, developed in partnership with Okanagan, Lytton, Squiala, We Wai Kai (Cape Mudge) and Yekooche First Nations, and the First Nations/INAC Comprehensive Community Planning Working Group, Strategic Planning and Communications, Indian and Northern Affairs Canada. Vancouver, BC, Canada, viewed 11 June 2015, <a href="http://www.aadnc-aandc.gc.ca/DAM/DAM-INTER-BC/STAGING/texte-text/ccphb">http://www.aadnc-aandc.gc.ca/DAM/DAM-INTER-BC/STAGING/texte-text/ccphb</a> 1100100021973 eng.pdf>.

Sayers, J, 2011, Economic Development Toolkit for First Nations Economic Development Officers, Chiefs and Councils and Community Members – Basic Information and Guide, Industry Council for Aboriginal Business, Indian and Northern Affairs Canada, West Vancouver, British Columbia, Canada, viewed 11 June 2015, <a href="http://www.chnook.org/wp-content/uploads/2012/01/icab-economic-development-toolkit.pdf">http://www.chnook.org/wp-content/uploads/2012/01/icab-economic-development-toolkit.pdf</a> >.

Scharpen, B, Magnuson, D & Schmidt, LR 2005, *Aboriginal Strategic Planning Guidebook*, Aboriginal Leadership and Management, The Banff Centre, Banff, Alberta, Canada, viewed 11 June 2015, <a href="http://www.banffcentre.ca/indigenous-leadership/toolkit/start-planning-guide-2013.pdf">http://www.banffcentre.ca/indigenous-leadership/toolkit/start-planning-guide-2013.pdf</a>>.

Sterritt, NJ 2003, *First Nations governance handbook: A resource guide for effective councils*, Indian Affairs and Northern Development, BC, Canada, viewed 11 June 2015, <a href="http://publications.gc.ca/site/eng/104645/publication.html">http://publications.gc.ca/site/eng/104645/publication.html</a> >.

Wilson-Raybould, J& Raybould, T 2011, *British Columbia Assembly of First Nations Governance Toolkit: A Guide to Nation Building*, British Columbia Assembly of First Nations, West Vancouver, British Columbia, Canada, viewed 11 June 2015, <a href="http://www.bcafn.ca/toolkit/">http://www.bcafn.ca/toolkit/</a> >.

### International

Abers, RN & Keck, ME 2006, 'Muddy waters: the political construction of deliberative river basin governance in Brazil', *International Journal of Urban and Regional Research*, vol. 30, no. 3, pp. 601–622.

Akee, RKQ, Jorgensen, M & Sunde, U 2012, Constitutions and economic development: evidence from the American Indian Nations, 6754, Discussion Paper series, Forschungsinstitut zur Zukunft der Arbeit, viewed 25 November 2014, <a href="http://www.econstor.eu/handle/10419/62484">http://www.econstor.eu/handle/10419/62484</a>>.

Alfred, T 2008, *Peace, power and righteousness: An Indigenous manifesto* (Second edition), Oxford University Press, USA.

- —2009, 'Colonialism and state dependency', *Journal de la santé autochtone*, pp. 42–60, viewed 25 November 2014,
- <a href="http://web.uvic.ca/igov/uploads/pdf/GTA.Colonialism%20and%20State%20Dependency%20NAHO%20V5\_I2\_Colonialism\_02.pdf">http://web.uvic.ca/igov/uploads/pdf/GTA.Colonialism%20and%20State%20Dependency%20NAHO%20V5\_I2\_Colonialism\_02.pdf</a>.
- —2009, First Nation perspectives on political identity, First nations citizenship Research & Policy Series: Building towards change, Assembly of the First Nations, Canada, viewed 14 November 2014,

<a href="http://web.uvic.ca/igov/uploads/pdf/GTA.FN%20perspectives%20on%20political%2">http://web.uvic.ca/igov/uploads/pdf/GTA.FN%20perspectives%20on%20political%2</a> <a href="http://web.uvic.ca/igov/uploads/pdf/GTA.FN%20perspectives%20political%2">http://web.uvic.ca/igov/uploads/pdf/GTA.FN%20perspectives%20political%2</a> <a href="http://web.uvic.ca/igov/uploads/pdf/GTA.FN%20perspectives%20political%2">http://web.uvic.ca/igov/uploads/pdf/GTA.FN%20perspectives%20political%2</a> <a href="http://web.uvic.ca/igov/uploads/pdf/GTA.FN%20perspectives%20political%2">http://web.uvic.ca/igov/uploads/pdf/GTA.FN%20perspectives%20political%2</a> <a href="http://web.uvic.ca/igov/uploads/pdf/gta/igov/uploads/pdf/gta/igov/uploads/pdf/gta/igov/uploads/pdf/gta/igov/uploads/pdf/gta/igov/uploads/pdf/gta/igov/uploads/pdf/gta/igov/uploads/pdf/gta/igov/uploads/pdf/gta/igov/upload

—2010, 'What is Radial Imagination? Indigenous Struggles in Canada,' Affinities: A Journal of Radical Theory, Culture and Action, vol. 4, no. 2, viewed 14 November 2014,

<a href="http://web.uvic.ca/igov/uploads/pdf/GTA.Affinities%20Alfred%20step%206.pdf">http://web.uvic.ca/igov/uploads/pdf/GTA.Affinities%20Alfred%20step%206.pdf</a>.

Alfred, GT & Tomkins, EM 2010, *The politics of recognition: A colonial groundhog day*, Discussion paper prepared for the Chiefs of Ontario, viewed 25 November 2014 <a href="http://web.uvic.ca/igov/uploads/pdf/GTA.PoliticsRecognition\_AlfredPaperFinal.pdf">http://web.uvic.ca/igov/uploads/pdf/GTA.PoliticsRecognition\_AlfredPaperFinal.pdf</a>>.

Arnstein, SR 1969, 'A ladder of citizen participation', *Journal of the American Institute of Planners*, vol. 35, no. 4, pp. 216–224, viewed 15 December 2014, <a href="http://www.ecologyandsociety.org/vol17/iss1/art23/">http://www.ecologyandsociety.org/vol17/iss1/art23/</a>>.

Begay Jr, MA, Cornell, S, Jorgensen, M & Kalt, JP 2007, *Development, governance, and culture: what are they, and what do they have to do with rebuilding native nations?*, Rebuilding Native Nations: Strategies for Governance and Development. Tucson: University of Arizona Press.

Begay, MA, Cornell, S, Jorgensen, M & Pryor, N 2007, 'Rebuilding native nations: what do leaders do?', in M Jorgensen (ed.), *Rebuilding native nations: strategies for governance and development*, University of Arizona Press, Tucson, Arizona, pp. 275–95.

Begay, M & Cornell, S 2003, 'What is cultural match and why is it so important?', PowerPoint presentation, viewed 11 June 2015,

<a href="http://fngovernance.org/resources">http://fngovernance.org/resources</a> docs/Why Is Cultural Match So Important Presentation.pdf >.

Begay, M, Cornell, S & Kalt, JP 1998, 'Making research count in Indian country: The Harvard Project on American Indian Economic Development', *Journal of Higher Education Outreach and Engagement*, vol. 3, no. 1, pp. 42–51.

Bruhn, J 2009, *Policy Brief No. 33: in search of common ground: reconciling the IOG governance principles and First Nations governance traditions*, Institute On Governance, Ottawa, Ontario, viewed 12 January 2015,

<a href="http://iog.ca/publications/policy-brief-no-33-in-search-of-common-ground-reconciling-the-iog-governance-principles-and-first-nations-governance-traditions/">http://iog.ca/publications/policy-brief-no-33-in-search-of-common-ground-reconciling-the-iog-governance-principles-and-first-nations-governance-traditions/</a>>.

Cheema, GS 1997, 'Reconceptualising Governance', *Management Development and Governance Division, United Nations Development Program, Discussion Paper*, vol. 2.

Cornell, S 2002, 'The Harvard Project findings on good governance', in *Speaking truth to power III: Self-government*, BC Treaty Commission, Vancouver, BC, CAN, pp. 14–15, viewed 31 March 2015,

<a href="http://www.bctreaty.net/files/pdf\_documents/truth\_3\_book.pdf">http://www.bctreaty.net/files/pdf\_documents/truth\_3\_book.pdf</a>>.

—2010, 'Economic development, governance, and what self-determination really means', *Native Title Newsletter*, vol. 6, no. November/December, pp. 3–6, viewed 30 April 2015,

<a href="http://aiatsis.gov.au/sites/default/files/products/native\_title\_newsletter/nov\_dec10.p">http://aiatsis.gov.au/sites/default/files/products/native\_title\_newsletter/nov\_dec10.p</a> df>.

Cornell, S, Curtis, C & Jorgensen, M 2004, *The concept of governance and its implications for First Nations*, 2004, Joint Occasional Papers on Native Affairs, p. 40, viewed 3 April 2014, <a href="http://udallcenter.org/jopna.net/pubs/jopna">http://udallcenter.org/jopna.net/pubs/jopna</a> 2004-02 Governance.pdf>.

Cornell, SE, Curtis, C & Jorgensen, M 2004, *The concept of governance and its implications for First Nations: a report to the British Columbia Regional Vice-Chief, Assembly of First Nations*, Joint Occasional Papers on Native Affairs, Native Nations Institute for Leadership, Management and Policy, Tucson, Arizona, viewed 15 May 2015, <a href="http://uanativenet.com/sites/default/files/jopna">http://uanativenet.com/sites/default/files/jopna</a> 2004-02 Governance.pdf >.

Cornell, SE & Kalt, JP 1995, Successful economic development and heterogeneity of government form on American Indian reservations, Harvard Project on American Indian Economic Development, Malcolm Wiener Center for Social Policy, John F. Kennedy School of Government, Harvard, p. 57, viewed 31 March 2015, <a href="http://pdf.usaid.gov/pdf\_docs/Pnaby383.pdf">http://pdf.usaid.gov/pdf\_docs/Pnaby383.pdf</a>.

- 1998, 'Sovereignty and nation-building: The development challenge in Indian country today', *American Indian Culture and Research Journal*, vol. 22, no. 3, pp. 187–214.
- 2000, 'Where's the glue? Institutional and cultural foundations of American Indian economic development', *The Journal of Socio-Economics*, vol. 29, no. 5, pp. 443–470.

Cornell, SE & Taylor, JB 2000, 'Sovereignty, devolution, and the future of tribal-state relations', paper presented at National Congress of American Indians, Mid-Year Session, Juneau, Alaska, National Congress of American Indians, viewed 31 January 2015,

<a href="http://www.innovations.harvard.edu/sites/default/files/tribal%20state%20relations.pdf">http://www.innovations.harvard.edu/sites/default/files/tribal%20state%20relations.pdf</a>.

Cornell, S, Goodswimmer, C & Jorgensen, M 2004, *In pursuit of capable governance: a report to the Lheidli T'enneh First Nation*, Native Nations Institute for Leadership, Tucson, Arizona, p. 20, viewed 31 March 2015, <a href="http://epub.sub.uni-hamburg.de/epub/volltexte/2009/1040/pdf/LTReportFinal.pdf">http://epub.sub.uni-hamburg.de/epub/volltexte/2009/1040/pdf/LTReportFinal.pdf</a>>.

Cornell, S, Jorgensen, M & Kalt, JP 2002, *The First Nations Governance Act: implications of research findings from the United States and Canada: a report to the Office of the British Columbia Regional Vice - Chief Assembly of First Nations*, Udall Centre, Tucson, Arizona, p. 22, viewed 31 March 2015, <a href="http://www.nni.arizona.edu/pubs/AFN02Report.pdf">http://www.nni.arizona.edu/pubs/AFN02Report.pdf</a>>.

Cornell, S, Jorgensen, M, Kalt, C & Contreras, KS 2007, 'Seizing the future: why some native nations do and others don't.', in M Jorgensen (ed.), *Rebuilding native nations: strategies for governance and development*, University of Arizona Press, Tucson, Arizona, pp. 296–320.

Corntassel, J 2009, 'Indigenous governance amidst the forced federalism era', *Kansas Journal of Law and Public Policy*, vol. 19, p. 47.

Dodson, M 2012, 'Opening remarks: Common Roots: Common Futures: Indigenous Pathways to Self-determination', paper presented at Common Roots: Common Futures: Indigenous Pathways to Self-determination, University of Arizona, Tucson, USA, NCIS, viewed 11 May 2014,

<a href="https://www.google.com.au/search?q=Mick+dodson+opening+remarks+arizona&ie=utf-8&oe=utf-8&aq=t&rls=org.mozilla:en-US:official&client=firefox-a&channel=np&source=hp&gfe\_rd=cr&ei=HgBwU6XBNaSN8QevsoDgAg>.">https://www.google.com.au/search?q=Mick+dodson+opening+remarks+arizona&ie=utf-8&oe=utf-8&aq=t&rls=org.mozilla:en-US:official&client=firefox-a&channel=np&source=hp&gfe\_rd=cr&ei=HgBwU6XBNaSN8QevsoDgAg>.</a>

Doxtater, TM 2011, 'Putting the theory of Kanataron:non into practice: Teaching Indigenous governance', *Action Research*, vol. 9, no. 4, pp. 385–404.

Fiske, J-A, Newell, M & George, E 2001, 'First Nations women and governance: a study of custom and innovation among Lake Babine Nation women', in *First Nations women, governance and the Indian Act: a collection of policy research reports*, Status of Women Canada, Ottawa, Ontario, pp. 55–116.

Fodder, TA 2014, *Indigenous governance programs in America & New Zealand*, Te Mata Hautū Taketake - The Māori & Indigenous Governance Centre, University of Waikato, Hamilton.

Fodder, TA, Davis-Ngatai, P & Joseph, R 2014, *Ka takahia ano o tātou tapuae: retracing our steps: a Māori governance overview and literature review*, Te Mata Hautū Taketake - The Māori & Indigenous Governance Centre, University of Waikato, Hamilton.

Graham, J & Wilson, J 2004, *Aboriginal governance in the decade ahead: towards a new agenda for change*, Tanaga Series, Institute On Governance, Ottawa, Ontario, viewed 25 November 2014.

<a href="http://dspace.africaportal.org/jspui/handle/123456789/11013">http://dspace.africaportal.org/jspui/handle/123456789/11013</a>>.

Grindle, MS 2004, 'Good enough governance: poverty reduction and reform in developing countries', *Governance*, vol. 17, no. 4, pp. 525–548.

Henson, E, Taylor, JB, Curtis, C, Cornell, S, Grant, KW, Jorgensen, M, Kalt, JP & Lee, AJ 2008, *The state of the native nations: conditions under US policies of self-determination*, Oxford University Press New York.

Hewitt de Alcántara, C 1998, 'Uses and abuses of the concept of governance', *International Social Science Journal*, vol. 50, no. 155, pp. 105–113.

Hydén, G 2004, *Making sense of governance: empirical evidence from sixteen developing countries*, Lynne Rienner Publishers, Boulder, Colorado.

Institute on Governance n.d., *Developing legal frameworks for urban Aboriginal governance*, Institute on Governance, viewed 11 January 2015, <a href="http://iog.ca/publications/developing-legal-frameworks-for-urban-aboriginal-governance/">http://iog.ca/publications/developing-legal-frameworks-for-urban-aboriginal-governance/</a>.

International Indigenous Governance Alliance (IIGA) 2012, *IIGA-Hub (website)*, viewed 19 January 2015, <a href="https://iigahub.wordpress.com/">https://iigahub.wordpress.com/</a>>.

Jorgensen, M (ed.) 2007, Rebuilding native nations: strategies for governance and development, University of Arizona Press, Tucson, Arizona.

Jorgensen, M, FliesAway, JT & Garrow, C 2007, 'Native nation courts: key players in nation rebuilding', in M Jorgensen (ed.), *Rebuilding native nations: strategies for governance and development*, University of Arizona Press, Tucson, Arizona.

Jorgensen, M, Taylor, JB & Policy, HP on AIEDMWC for S 2000, What determines Indian economic success?: evidence from tribal and individual Indian enterprises, Malcolm Weiner Center for Social Policy, Harvard Project on American Indian Economic Development, John F. Kennedy School of Government.

Kolås, Å 2013, 'Indigenous rights, sovereignty and resource governance in the arctic', *Strategic Analysis*, vol. 37, no. 4, pp. 499–504, viewed 10 December 2014, <a href="http://dx.doi.org/10.1080/09700161.2013.802525">http://dx.doi.org/10.1080/09700161.2013.802525</a>>.

Kooiman, J 2003, Governing as governance, SAGE, London.

Kuokkanen, R 2011, 'Indigenous economies, theories of subsistence, and women: exploring the social economy model for Indigenous governance', *The American Indian Quarterly*, vol. 35, no. 2, pp. 215–240, viewed 10 December 2014, <a href="http://muse.jhu.edu/journals/american">http://muse.jhu.edu/journals/american</a> indian quarterly/v035/35.2.kuokkanen.html>

Legters, LH 1994, American Indian policy: self-governance and economic development, Greenwood Publishing Group.

Lunkapis, GJ 2013, 'Confusion over land rights and development opportunities through communal titles in Sabah, Malaysia', *Asia Pacific Viewpoint*, vol. 54, no. 2, pp. 198–205.

McCarthy, W & McManus, M (eds) 2010 *Inclusive approaches to good governance*, DWU Press, Madang, Papua New Guinea.

Morse, BW 2010, *Developing legal frameworks for urban Aboriginal governance*, University of Ottawa, Ottawa, Ontario, p. 24, viewed 12 January 2015, <a href="http://iog.ca/wp-content/uploads/2013/01/January2010\_Developing-Legal-Frameworks-for-Urban-Aboriginal-Governance.pdf">http://iog.ca/wp-content/uploads/2013/01/January2010\_Developing-Legal-Frameworks-for-Urban-Aboriginal-Governance.pdf</a>>.

Native Nations Institute, n.d *Indigenous Governance database* (website), Native Nations Institute for leadership, management and policy, The University of Arizona, USA, viewed 15 May 2015, <a href="https://nnidatabase.org/">https://nnidatabase.org/</a>>.

Nettheim, G, Meyers, G D & Craig, D (eds) 2002 *Indigenous peoples and governance structures*, Aboriginal Studies Press, Australian Institute of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Studies, Canberra.

Ronquillo, JC 2011, 'American Indian tribal governance and management: public administration promise or pretense?', *Public Administration Review*, vol. 71, no. 2, pp. 285–292.

Shore, C & Wright, S 2003, *Anthropology of policy: perspectives on governance and power*, Routledge, London.

Sibbel, L 2005, *Good governance and Indigenous peoples in Asia*, Minority Rights Group International report, Minority Rights Group International, London.

Sterritt, N 2003, 'Governing First Nations in Canada: the comparative policy and practical community challenges - are there lessons for the Northern Territory', paper presented at Paper presented to the Indigenous Governance Conference.

Von der Porten, S 2012, Canadian indigenous governance literature: a review, viewed 10 December 2014,

<a href="http://www.content.alternative.ac.nz/index.php/alternative/article/view/144">http://www.content.alternative.ac.nz/index.php/alternative/article/view/144</a>.

Wesley-Esquimaux, C & Calliou, B 2010, Best practices in Aboriginal community development: a literature review and wise practices approach, The Banff Centre, Banff, Alberta, p. 41, viewed 31 March 2015, <a href="http://www.banffcentre.ca/indigenous-leadership/library/pdf/best">http://www.banffcentre.ca/indigenous-leadership/library/pdf/best</a> practices in aboriginal community development.pdf>.

Wet'suwet'en First Nation (dir.) n.d., *Wet'suwet'en First Nation: rebuilding the four pillars of our community*, viewed 5 November 2014, <a href="http://wetsuwetenfirstnation.ca/2013/09/23/wetsuweten-first-nation-rebuilding-four-pillars-community/">http://wetsuwetenfirstnation.ca/2013/09/23/wetsuweten-first-nation-rebuilding-four-pillars-community/</a>.

White, G 2007, *Indigenous governance in Melanesia*, SSGM Discussion paper 2007/5, Research School of Pacific and Asian Studies, State, Society and Governance in Melanesia program, ANU, Canberra, viewed 10 December 2014, <a href="https://digitalcollections.anu.edu.au/bitstream/1885/10105/1/White\_IndigenousGovenance2007.pdf">https://digitalcollections.anu.edu.au/bitstream/1885/10105/1/White\_IndigenousGovenance2007.pdf</a>.

### Land, sea and protected areas

Barbour, W & Schlesinger, C 2012, 'Who's the boss? Post-colonialism, ecological research and conservation management on Australian Indigenous lands', *Ecological Management & Restoration*, vol. 13, no. 1, pp. 36–41.

Bauman, T & Smyth, D 2007, *Indigenous partnerships in protected area management in Australia: three case studies*, Australian Institute of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Studies in association with the Australian Collaboration and the Poola Foundation (Tom Kantor fund), Canberra, viewed 13 October 2014, <a href="http://aiatsis.gov.au/sites/default/files/products/monograph\_research\_outputs/indigenous-partnerships-in-protected-area-management.pdf">http://aiatsis.gov.au/sites/default/files/products/monograph\_research\_outputs/indigenous-partnerships-in-protected-area-management.pdf</a>>.

Borrini-Feyerabend, G, Bueno, P, Hay-Edie, T, Lang, T, Rastogi, A & Sandwith, T 2014, *A primer on governance for protected and conserved areas*, Best Practice Protected Area Guideline series, IUCN, Gland, Switzerland, viewed 3 February 2015, <a href="http://worldparkscongress.org/drupal/sites/default/files/documents/docs/2014-033.pdf">http://worldparkscongress.org/drupal/sites/default/files/documents/docs/2014-033.pdf</a>>.

Borrini-Feyerabend, G, Dudley, N, Jaeger, T, Lassen, B, Pathak Broome, N, Phillips, A & Sandwith, T 2013, *Governance of protected areas: from understanding to action*, Best Practice Protected Area Guideline series No. 20, IUCN, Gland, Switzerland, viewed 1 April 2014,

<a href="http://www.iucn.org/about/work/programmes/gpap\_home/gpap\_capacity2/gpap\_bpg/?13678/Governance-of-Protected-Areas-From-understanding-to-action">http://www.iucn.org/about/work/programmes/gpap\_home/gpap\_capacity2/gpap\_bpg/?13678/Governance-of-Protected-Areas-From-understanding-to-action</a>>.

Borrini-Feyerabend, G & Hill, R 2015, 'Governance for the conservation of nature' in GL Worboys, M Lockwood, A Kothari, S Feary and I, Pulsford (eds) *Protected Area Governance and Management*, pp 169-206, ANU Press, Canberra

Bowie, R 2013, 'Indigenous self-governance and the deployment of knowledge in collaborative environmental management in Canada', *Journal of Canadian Studies/Revue d'études canadiennes*, vol. 47, no. 1, pp. 91–121, viewed 10 December 2014,

<a href="http://muse.jhu.edu/journals/journal">http://muse.jhu.edu/journals/journal</a> of canadian studies/v047/47.1.bowie.html>.

Brown, J, Mitchell, NJ & Beresford, M 2005, *The protected landscape approach: linking nature, culture and community*, IUCN.

Butterly, L 2013, 'Changing Tack: Akiba and the Way Forward for Indigenous Governance of Sea Country', *Australian Indigenous Law Review*, vol. 17, p. 2.

Caulfield, RA 2004, 'Resource governance', *Arctic human development report*, pp. 121–138.

Center for International Forestry Research (CIFOR) and The International Union for Conservation of Nature (IUCN), Bogor, Indonesia, viewed 10 March 2015, <a href="http://www.cifor.org/library/2800/rights-based-approaches-exploring-issues-and-opportunities-for-conservation/">http://www.cifor.org/library/2800/rights-based-approaches-exploring-issues-and-opportunities-for-conservation/</a>.

Cullen-Unsworth, LC, Hill, R, Butler, JRA & Wallace, M 2012, 'A research process for integrating Indigenous and scientific knowledge in cultural landscapes: principles and determinants of success in the Wet Tropics World Heritage Area, Australia', *Geographical Journal*, vol. 178, no. 4, pp. 351–365, viewed 15 December 2014, <a href="http://search.ebscohost.com/login.aspx?direct=true&db=sih&AN=83148376&site=e">http://search.ebscohost.com/login.aspx?direct=true&db=sih&AN=83148376&site=e</a> host-live>.

Davies, J & Holcombe, S 2009, 'Desert knowledge: integrating knowledge and development in arid and semi-arid drylands', *Geojournal*, vol. 74, no. 5, pp. 363–375.

Dearden, P, Bennett, M & Johnston, J 2005, 'Trends in global protected area governance, 1992–2002', *Environmental management*, vol. 36, no. 1, pp. 89–100.

Dowsley, M, Lemelin, RH & Severn, WFN at F 2013, 'Developing community capacities through scenario planning for natural resource management: a case study of polar bears', *Society & Natural Resources*, vol. 26, no. 8, pp. 977–986, viewed 23 February 2015, <a href="http://dx.doi.org/10.1080/08941920.2012.724522">http://dx.doi.org/10.1080/08941920.2012.724522</a>>.

Dudley, N 2008, *Guidelines for applying protected area management categories*, IUCN, Gland, Switzerland.

Ens, EJ, Finlayson, M, Preuss, K, Jackson, S & Holcombe, S 2012, 'Australian approaches for managing "country" using Indigenous and non-Indigenous knowledge', *Ecological Management & Restoration*, vol. 13, no. 1, pp. 100–107.

Graham, J, Amos, B & Plumptre, TW 2003, 'Governance principles for protected areas in the 21st century', paper presented at The Fifth World Parks Congress, Durban, South Africa, Institute on Governance, Governance Principles for Protected Areas, p. 50, viewed 3 February 2015, <a href="http://iog.ca/wp-content/uploads/2012/12/2003\_June\_pa\_governance21.pdf">http://iog.ca/wp-content/uploads/2012/12/2003\_June\_pa\_governance21.pdf</a>>.

Hill, R, Pert, PL, Davies, J, Robinson, CJ, Walsh, F & Falco-Mammone, F 2012, Indigenous land management in Australia: diversity, scope, extent, success factors and barriers, CSIRO Ecosystem Sciences, Cairns, p. 94, viewed 20 April 2015, <a href="http://www.daff.gov.au/SiteCollectionDocuments/natural-resources/landcare/submissions/ilm-report.pdf">http://www.daff.gov.au/SiteCollectionDocuments/natural-resources/landcare/submissions/ilm-report.pdf</a>>.

Hill, R, Pert, PL, Davies, J, Robinson, CJ, Walsh, F, Tawake, I & Falco-Mammone, F 2013 *Bibliography on Indigenous land management in Australia*, CSIRO Ecosystem Sciences, viewed 25 May 2015,

<a href="http://aiatsis.gov.au/sites/default/files/products/research\_outputs/bibliography-on-indigenous-land-management-in-australia.pdf">http://aiatsis.gov.au/sites/default/files/products/research\_outputs/bibliography-on-indigenous-land-management-in-australia.pdf</a>.

Institute on Governance, Parks Canada, & Canadian International Development Agency 2009, *Governance principles for protected areas in the 21st century: a discussion paper*, The Institute on Governance, viewed 13 March 2014, <a href="http://dspace.cigilibrary.org/jspui/handle/123456789/11190">http://dspace.cigilibrary.org/jspui/handle/123456789/11190</a>>.

IUCN 2012, 'Whakatane Mechanism (Draft)', Draft, viewed 27 May 2014, <a href="http://www.iucn.org/about/work/programmes/social\_policy/sp\_themes\_ip/">http://www.iucn.org/about/work/programmes/social\_policy/sp\_themes\_ip/</a>.

— n.d., *IUCN Natural Resource Governance Framework*, viewed 14 January 2015, <a href="http://www.iucn.org/knowledge/focus/ipbes\_focus/iucn\_natural\_resource\_governance\_framework/">http://www.iucn.org/knowledge/focus/ipbes\_focus/iucn\_natural\_resource\_governance\_framework/</a>>.

Jaireth, H & Smyth, D (eds) 2003, *Innovative governance: indigenous peoples, local communities, and protected areas*, Ane Books, New Delhi.

Jentoft, S & Chuenpagdee, R 2009, 'Fisheries and coastal governance as a wicked problem', *Marine Policy*, vol. 33, no. 4, pp. 553–560, viewed 1 December 2014, <a href="http://www.sciencedirect.com/science/article/pii/S0308597X08001917">http://www.sciencedirect.com/science/article/pii/S0308597X08001917</a>>.

Kothari, A 2008, 'Protected areas and people: the future of the past', *Parks*, vol. 17, no. 2, pp. 23–34, viewed 3 February 2015, <a href="http://danlaffoley.com/wp-content/uploads/parks">http://danlaffoley.com/wp-content/uploads/parks</a> 17 2 web.pdf#page=25>.

Lausche, BJ 2011, *Guidelines for protected areas legislation*, IUCN, Gland, Switzerland, viewed 3 February 2015,

<a href="https://books.google.com.au/books?id=13gGb2rQVQwC&printsec=frontcover&dq=lausche+guidelines+for+protected+area+legislation&hl=en&sa=X&ei=0-LzVOG-GYPSmAXWoYHABA&ved=0CB0Q6AEwAA#v=onepage&q=lausche%20guidelines%20for%20protected%20area%20legislation&f=false>.

Lebel, L, Contreras, A, Pasong, S & Garden, P 2004, 'Nobody knows best: alternative perspectives on forest management and governance in Southeast Asia', *International Environmental Agreements*, vol. 4, no. 2, pp. 111–127, viewed 13 March 2014.

<a href="http://link.springer.com.virtual.anu.edu.au/article/10.1023/B%3AINEA.0000040415">http://link.springer.com.virtual.anu.edu.au/article/10.1023/B%3AINEA.0000040415</a>.

Lockwood, M 2010, 'Good governance for terrestrial protected areas: a framework, principles and performance outcomes', *Journal of Environmental Management*, vol. 91, no. 3, pp. 754–766, viewed 13 March 2014,

<a href="http://www.sciencedirect.com/science/article/pii/S0301479709003508">http://www.sciencedirect.com/science/article/pii/S0301479709003508</a>.

Lockwood, M, Davidson, J, Curtis, A, Stratford, E & Griffith, R 2010, 'Governance principles for natural resource management', *Society & Natural Resources*, vol. 23, no. 10, pp. 986–1001, viewed 23 February 2015, <a href="http://dx.doi.org/10.1080/08941920802178214">http://dx.doi.org/10.1080/08941920802178214</a>>.

NERP n.d., *Project 12.1 'Indigenous co-management and biodiversity protection'*, viewed 14 January 2015, <a href="http://www.nerptropical.edu.au/project/indigenous-peoples-and-protected-areas">http://www.nerptropical.edu.au/project/indigenous-peoples-and-protected-areas</a>>.

Niedziałkowski, K, Paavola, J & Jędrzejewska, B 2012, 'Participation and protected areas governance: the impact of changing influence of local authorities on the conservation of the Białowieża Primeval Forest, Poland', *Ecology and Society*, vol. 17, no. 1, p. 2.

Nursey-Bray, M & Jacobson, C 2014, "Which way?": The contribution of Indigenous marine governance', *Australian Journal of Maritime & Ocean Affairs*, vol. 6, no. 1, pp. 27–40, viewed 10 December 2014,

<a href="http://dx.doi.org/10.1080/18366503.2014.888136">http://dx.doi.org/10.1080/18366503.2014.888136</a>>.

Ross, H, Grant, C, Robinson, CJ, Izurieta, A, Smyth, D & Rist, P 2009, 'Comanagement and Indigenous protected areas in Australia: achievements and ways forward', *Australasian Journal of Environmental Management*, vol. 16, no. 4, pp. 242–252, viewed 23 February 2015,

<a href="http://dx.doi.org/10.1080/14486563.2009.9725240">http://dx.doi.org/10.1080/14486563.2009.9725240</a>.

Sherry, E & Halseth, R 2003, *Joint resources: management alternatives: a bibliography of national and international resources*, University of British Columbia, Vancouver, BC, CAN, viewed 23 February 2015, <a href="http://cura.unbc.ca/cm/Bibliography.pdf">http://cura.unbc.ca/cm/Bibliography.pdf</a>>.

Singleton, S 2009, 'Native people and planning for marine protected areas: how "stakeholder" processes fail to address conflicts in complex, real-world environments', *Coastal Management*, vol. 37, no. 5, pp. 421–440, viewed 17 March 2014, <a href="http://www.tandfonline.com/doi/abs/10.1080/08920750902954072">http://www.tandfonline.com/doi/abs/10.1080/08920750902954072</a>.

Smyth, D, & Bauman, T 2007, *Outcomes of three case studies in Indigenous Partnerships in Protected Area Management: Policy Briefing Paper for the Australian Collaboration*, Australian Institute of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Studies, Canberra, viewed 11 June 2015,

<a href="http://aiatsis.gov.au/sites/default/files/products/research\_outputs\_submission/policy\_briefing-paper-protected-area-management-case-studies.pdf">http://aiatsis.gov.au/sites/default/files/products/research\_outputs\_submission/policy\_briefing-paper-protected-area-management-case-studies.pdf</a>>.

Smyth, D & Ward, G (eds) 2009. *Indigenous Governance and Management of Protected Areas in Australia*, Australian Institute of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Studies, Canberra, viewed 11 May 2015,

<a href="http://aiatsis.gov.au/publications/products/protecting-country-indigenous-governance-and-management-protected-areas">http://aiatsis.gov.au/publications/products/protecting-country-indigenous-governance-and-management-protected-areas</a> >.

Vaz, J & Agama, AL 2013, 'Seeking synergy between community and state-based governance for biodiversity conservation: The role of Indigenous and Community-Conserved Areas in Sabah, Malaysian Borneo', *Asia Pacific Viewpoint*, vol. 54, no. 2, pp. 141–157.

Worboys, GL, Lockwood, M, Kothari, A, Feary, S & Pulsford, I (eds) 2015, *Protected area governance and management*, ANU-Press, Canberra, viewed 23 February 2015, <a href="http://press.anu.edu.au/titles/protected-area-governance-and-management-2/">http://press.anu.edu.au/titles/protected-area-governance-and-management-2/>.

Yunupingu, D & Muller, S 2009, 'Cross-cultural challenges for Indigenous sea country management in Australia', *Australasian Journal of Environmental Management*, vol. 16, no. 3, pp. 158–167, viewed 23 February 2015, <a href="http://dx.doi.org/10.1080/14486563.2009.9725232">http://dx.doi.org/10.1080/14486563.2009.9725232</a>>.

# Leadership

Aigner, G, Godwell, C, Martin, J, Paulson, G, Rawnsley, J, Roberston, K, Skelton, L, Varcoe, L & Yettica-Paulson, M 2014, Lost Conversations: Finding new ways for black and white Australians to lead together, viewed 15 May 2015,

<a href="http://www.benevolent.org.au/~/media/Benevolent/Lost%20Conversations/2014\_11">http://www.benevolent.org.au/~/media/Benevolent/Lost%20Conversations/2014\_11</a> 20\_Lost\_Conversations\_web\_final%20pdf.ashx >.

Campbell, M 2014, 'Ground Up: Indigenous governance and leadership development project', PowerPoint presentation, Indigenous governance development forum, AIATSIS, Canberra, 29 July, viewed 20 April 2015,

<a href="http://aiatsis.gov.au/sites/default/files/docs/presentations/campbellm-2014-ground-up-governance-leadership.pdf">http://aiatsis.gov.au/sites/default/files/docs/presentations/campbellm-2014-ground-up-governance-leadership.pdf</a>.

Coates, P 2014, 'Australian Indigenous Leadership Centre pathways', PowerPoint presentation, viewed 20 April 2015,

<a href="http://aiatsis.gov.au/publications/presentations/training-and-tools-support-native-title-governance-development">http://aiatsis.gov.au/publications/presentations/training-and-tools-support-native-title-governance-development</a>.

Cranney, M & Edwards, D 1998, *Concept study into an Australian Indigenous leadership development program*, Research Report, Australian Institute of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Studies, Canberra.

Hailey, J & James, R 2004, ''Trees die from the top': international perspectives on NGO leadership development', *Voluntas: International Journal of Voluntary and Nonprofit Organizations*, vol. 15, no. 4, pp. 343–353, viewed 2 March 2015, <a href="http://link.springer.com/article/10.1007/s11266-004-1236-8">http://link.springer.com/article/10.1007/s11266-004-1236-8</a>>.

Heifetz, RA 1994, *Leadership without easy answers*, Harvard University Press, Harvard.

Heifetz, RA, Grashow, A & Linsky, M 2009, *The practice of adaptive leadership: tools and tactics for changing your organization and the world*, Harvard Business Press, Boston, Massachusetts.

Heifetz, RA & Laurie, DL 2001, 'The work of leadership', in *HBR's 10 must reads on leadership*, vol. 75, Harvard Business Review, Harvard, pp. 38–48.

Heifetz, RA & Linsky, M 2002, *Leadership on the line: staying alive through the dangers of leading*, Harvard Business Press, Boston, Massachusetts.

Ivory, B 2005, 'Indigenous governance and leadership: a case study from the Thamarrurr (Port Keats) region in the Northern Territory', paper presented at ICGP & WA and Australian Government Partners Workshop, Perth, p. 17, viewed 25 February 2015,

<a href="http://caepr.anu.edu.au/sites/default/files/cck\_misc\_documents/2010/06/Wadeye\_B">http://caepr.anu.edu.au/sites/default/files/cck\_misc\_documents/2010/06/Wadeye\_B</a> lvory.pdf>.

— 2008, 'Indigenous leaders and leadership: agents of networked governance', Chapter 9 in J Hunt, D Smith, S Garling, S & W, Sanders, (eds) *Contested* 

governance: culture, power and institutions in Indigenous Australia 2008, CAEPR Research Monograph no. 29, Australian National University E Press, Canberra, viewed 31 March 2014, <a href="http://press.anu.edu.au/titles/centre-for-aboriginal-economic-policy-research-caepr/c29\_citation/">http://press.anu.edu.au/titles/centre-for-aboriginal-economic-policy-research-caepr/c29\_citation/</a>.

Kenny, C & Fraser, TN 2012, *Living Indigenous leadership: native narratives on building strong communities*, UBC Press, Toronto, Ontario.

Maddison, S 2009, *Black politics: inside the complexity of Aboriginal political culture*, Allen & Unwin, Crows Nest, NSW.

Steering Committee for the National Representative Body Consultations 2009, *Our future in our hands: creating a sustainable national representative body for Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples*, Text, Australian Human Rights Commission, Sydney, p. 92, viewed 2 March 2015,

<a href="https://www.humanrights.gov.au/sites/default/files/content/social\_justice/repbody/report2009/report.pdf">https://www.humanrights.gov.au/sites/default/files/content/social\_justice/repbody/report2009/report.pdf</a>.

Warner, LS & Grint, K 2012, 'The case of the noble savage: the myth that governance can replace leadership', *International Journal of Qualitative Studies in Education*, vol. 25, no. 7, pp. 969–982, viewed 23 February 2015, <a href="http://dx.doi.org/10.1080/09518398.2012.720736">http://dx.doi.org/10.1080/09518398.2012.720736</a>.

Watkin, E 2015 LeadershipFIT for everyday living, Edward B Watkin p.158.

# Native title and governance

Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Social Justice Commissioner 2012, *Native title report 2012*, Australian Human Rights Commission, Sydney, viewed 11 June 2015, <a href="https://www.humanrights.gov.au/sites/default/files/document/publication/native\_title">https://www.humanrights.gov.au/sites/default/files/document/publication/native\_title</a> report 2012.pdf >.

Bauman, T (ed.) 2010, *Dilemmas in applied native title anthropology in Australia*, Australian Institute of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Studies, Canberra, viewed 11 June 2015, <a href="http://aiatsis.gov.au/sites/default/files/products/monograph/bauman-2010-dilemmas-native-title-anthropology.pdf">http://aiatsis.gov.au/sites/default/files/products/monograph/bauman-2010-dilemmas-native-title-anthropology.pdf</a>>.

Bauman, T & MacDonald, G (eds) 2011, *Unsettling Anthropology: The Demands of Native Title on Worn Concepts and Changing Lives*, Australian Institute of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Studies, Canberra, viewed 11 June 2015,

<a href="http://aiatsis.gov.au/sites/default/files/products/monograph\_research\_outputs/baum">http://aiatsis.gov.au/sites/default/files/products/monograph\_research\_outputs/baum</a> an-macdonald-2011-unsettling-anthropology.pdf >.

Bauman, T, Strelein, LM & Weir, JK (eds) 2013, *Living with native title: the experiences of registered native title corporations*, AIATSIS Research Publications,

Canberra, viewed 15 May 2015,

<a href="http://nativetitle.org.au/documents/3%20Living%20with%20native%20title%20book%20interactive%20PDF.pdf">http://nativetitle.org.au/documents/3%20Living%20with%20native%20title%20book%20interactive%20PDF.pdf</a> >.

Bauman, T & Tran, T 2007, First National Prescribed Bodies Corporate Meeting: Issues and Outcomes: Canberra, 11-13 April 2007, 3, Native Title Research Report, Australian Institute of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Studies, Canberra, pp. 67, viewed 22 April 2015, <a href="http://aiatsis.gov.au/sites/default/files/docs/research-and-guides/native-title-research/first-national-prescribed-bodies-meeting-2007.pdf">http://aiatsis.gov.au/sites/default/files/docs/research-and-guides/native-title-research/first-national-prescribed-bodies-meeting-2007.pdf</a>>.

Brennan, S, Davis, M, Edgeworth, B & Terrill, L (eds) 2015 *Native title from Mabo to Akiba: A vehicle for change and empowerment?*, The Federation Press, Sydney.

Buchanan, G 2015, Gender and generation in native title governance: director demographics and the future of prescribed bodies corporate, Land, Rights, Law: Issues of Native Title, AIATSIS, Canberra, viewed 20 April 2015, <a href="http://aiatsis.gov.au/sites/default/files/products/issues\_paper/gender\_and\_generation\_n\_native\_title.pdf">http://aiatsis.gov.au/sites/default/files/products/issues\_paper/gender\_and\_generation\_n\_native\_title.pdf</a>.

Langton, M, Firth, A, 2010, 'Legal personality and native title corporations: The problem of perpetual succession', in Strelein, L (ed) *Dialogue about land justice: Papers from the Native Title Conference,* Aboriginal Studies Press, Canberra, pp.170-182.

Martin, D, Bauman, T & Neale, J 2011, *Challenges for Australian native title anthropology: practice beyond the proof of connection*, AIATSIS Research Discussion Paper, no. 29, Australian Institute of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Studies, Canberra, pp. 41, viewed 3 November 2014,

<a href="http://aiatsis.gov.au/publications/products/challenges-australian-native-title-anthropology-practice-beyond-proof">http://aiatsis.gov.au/publications/products/challenges-australian-native-title-anthropology-practice-beyond-proof</a>.

Mantziaris, C & Martin, DF 1999, *Guide to the design of native title corporations*, National Native Title Tribunal, Perth.

Pryor, P 2014, 'Training and tools to support native title governance development', PowerPoint presentation, Indigenous governance development forum, AIATSIS, Canberra, 30 July, viewed 20 April 2015,

<a href="http://aiatsis.gov.au/sites/default/files/docs/presentations/pryor-2014-training-tools-native-title-governance-development.pdf">http://aiatsis.gov.au/sites/default/files/docs/presentations/pryor-2014-training-tools-native-title-governance-development.pdf</a> >.

Smith, DE 2001, Valuing native title: Aboriginal, statutory and policy discourses about compensation, CAEPR Discussion Paper, 222, Centre for Aboriginal Economic

Policy Research, Canberra, p. 66, viewed 3 March 2015, <a href="https://digitalcollections.anu.edu.au/bitstream/1885/41133/2/2001\_DP222.pdf">https://digitalcollections.anu.edu.au/bitstream/1885/41133/2/2001\_DP222.pdf</a>.

Strelein, L 2010 *Compromised Jurisprudence: Native title cases since Mabo* (second edition), Aboriginal Studies Press, Canberra.

Strelein, L & Tran, T 2007, Native title representative bodies and prescribed bodies corporate: native title in a post determination environment, Native Title Research Report, No.2/2007, AIATSIS, Canberra, viewed 11 June 2015, <a href="http://aiatsis.gov.au/sites/default/files/products/report\_submission/2007-02-ntrr-ntrb-pbc-native-title-post-determination.pdf">http://aiatsis.gov.au/sites/default/files/products/report\_submission/2007-02-ntrr-ntrb-pbc-native-title-post-determination.pdf</a> >.

— 2013, 'Building Indigenous governance from native title: moving away from fitting in to creating a decolonized space', *Review of Constitutional Studies*, vol. 18.

Strelein, L & Weir, JK 2009, 'Conservation and human rights in the context of native title in Australia', in J Campese, TCH Sunderland, T Greiber & G Oviedo (eds), Rights-based approaches: exploring issues and opportunities for conservation, Centre for International Forestry Research, and the International Union for the Conservation of Nature, Bogor, Indonesia, viewed 15 May 2015, <a href="http://www.cifor.org/library/2800/rights-based-approaches-exploring-issues-and-opportunities-for-conservation/">http://www.cifor.org/library/2800/rights-based-approaches-exploring-issues-and-opportunities-for-conservation/</a>.

Sullivan, P 1995 Beyond native title: multiple land use agreements and Aboriginal governance in the Kimberley, CAEPR Discussion Paper no. 89, Centre for Aboriginal Economic and Policy Research, ANU, Canberra, viewed 11 June 2015, <a href="http://caepr.anu.edu.au/sites/default/files/Publications/DP/1995\_DP89.pdf">http://caepr.anu.edu.au/sites/default/files/Publications/DP/1995\_DP89.pdf</a> >

Weir, JK 2007, Native title and governance: the emerging corporate sector prescribed for native title holders, Issues Paper, 9, Land, Rights, Law: Issues of Native Title, Native Title Research Unit, Australian Institute of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Studies, Canberra, p. 12, viewed 22 April 2015, <a href="http://aiatsis.gov.au/sites/default/files/products/issues\_paper/weir-ntip-v3n9-native-">http://aiatsis.gov.au/sites/default/files/products/issues\_paper/weir-ntip-v3n9-native-</a>

title-governance-emerging-corporate-sector.pdf >.

### Research

Bauman, T, Smith, D, Quiggin, R, Keller, C & Drieberg, L 2015, *Building Aboriginal* and Torres Strait Islander governance: report of a survey and forum to map current and future research and practical resource needs, AIATSIS, Canberra, viewed 11 June 2015,

<a href="http://aiatsis.gov.au/sites/default/files/products/research\_outputs/bauman\_building-indigenous-governance\_web.pdf">http://aiatsis.gov.au/sites/default/files/products/research\_outputs/bauman\_building-indigenous-governance\_web.pdf</a>.

Bauman, T, Smith, D & Keller, C 2014, AIATSIS and AIGI survey of gaps and challenges in Indigenous governance research and practical tools: Draft summary of responses, AIATSIS, Canberra, viewed 10 February 2015,

<a href="http://aiatsis.gov.au/sites/default/files/products/research\_outputs\_statistics\_and\_summaries/2014-bauman-smith-keller-survey-summary-indigenous-governance-research-tools.pdf">http://aiatsis.gov.au/sites/default/files/products/research\_outputs\_statistics\_and\_summaries/2014-bauman-smith-keller-survey-summary-indigenous-governance-research-tools.pdf</a>.

Brockwell, S, Eggerking, K, Morphy, R & Bauman, T 2005, *Culture, conflict management and native title: an emerging bibliography*, Report, 4, Indigenous Facilitation and Mediation Project, Australian Institute of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Studies, Canberra, p. 101, viewed 21 April 2015,

<a href="http://aiatsis.gov.au/sites/default/files/products/report\_research\_outputs/2005-ifamp-bibliography.pdf">http://aiatsis.gov.au/sites/default/files/products/report\_research\_outputs/2005-ifamp-bibliography.pdf</a> >.

Burns, D 2007, Systemic action research: a strategy for whole system change, Policy Press, Bristol, viewed 1 December 2014,

<a href="http://books.google.com.au/books?hl=en&lr=&id=tx9pYZkwxugC&oi=fnd&pg=PR4&dq=whole+system+governance&ots=qnYx7VY5Jf&sig=CJ-Q7MBB4KTkvXmva-512vIDJ98#v=onepage&q=governance&f=false>.

Cathcart, J, van Weeren, T, Nicholls, A, Campbell, M, Nasir, T, Christie, M & Wallace, R 2014, *Indigenous governance and leadership development strategy project (stage one report 2013-2014, Stage 2 plan 2014-2015)*, GroundUp, Northern Institute, Charles Darwin University, NT, viewed 11 June 2015, <a href="https://www.cdu.edu.au/centres/groundup/igld/wp-content/uploads/2014/12/IGLDP-Stage-1Report\_Stage-2-Plan-April-2014-for-SC.pdf">https://www.cdu.edu.au/centres/groundup/igld/wp-content/uploads/2014/12/IGLDP-Stage-1Report\_Stage-2-Plan-April-2014-for-SC.pdf</a> >.

Cullen-Unsworth, LC, Butler, JRA, Hill, R & Wallace, M 2010, 'Cooperative research: an example from the wet tropics of Queensland', *International Journal of Interdisciplinary Social Sciences*, vol. 5, no. 6, pp. 139–154, viewed 13 March 2014, <a href="http://search.ebscohost.com/login.aspx?direct=true&db=a9h&AN=66384501&site=e">http://search.ebscohost.com/login.aspx?direct=true&db=a9h&AN=66384501&site=e</a> host-live>.

Hunt, J & May, K (eds) 2008, *Indigenous community governance project: annotated bibliography*, Centre for Aboriginal Economic Policy Research (CAEPR), Australian National University, Canberra, viewed 3 March 2015,

<a href="http://caepr.anu.edu.au/sites/default/files/cck\_misc\_documents/2010/06/ICGP%20Bibliography%2031\_10\_08.pdf">http://caepr.anu.edu.au/sites/default/files/cck\_misc\_documents/2010/06/ICGP%20Bibliography%2031\_10\_08.pdf</a>.

Ross, H & Berkes, F 2014, 'Research approaches for understanding, enhancing, and monitoring community resilience', *Society & Natural Resources*, vol. 27, no. 8, pp. 787–804, viewed 23 February 2015,

<a href="http://dx.doi.org/10.1080/08941920.2014.905668">http://dx.doi.org/10.1080/08941920.2014.905668</a>>.

Smith, DE 2005, Researching Australian Indigenous governance: a methodological and conceptual framework, vol. 29, CAEPR Working Papers, Centre for Aboriginal Economic Policy Research, Australian National University, Canberra, viewed 15 May 2014, <a href="http://nla.gov.au/nla.arc-10572">http://nla.gov.au/nla.arc-10572</a>>.

Smith, D & Bauman, T 2014 *Indigenous governance development forum mapping current and future resource needs: Background paper*, Australian Institute of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Studies and Australian Indigenous Governance Institute, Canberra, viewed 11 June 2015,

<a href="http://aiatsis.gov.au/sites/default/files/products/research\_outputs\_other/smith-bauman-2014-background-paper-indigenous-governance-development-forum.pdf">http://aiatsis.gov.au/sites/default/files/products/research\_outputs\_other/smith-bauman-2014-background-paper-indigenous-governance-development-forum.pdf</a> >.

## Resilience, well-being and sustainable livelihoods

Anderson, I, Baum, F & Bentley, M 2007, Beyond bandaids: exploring the underlying social determinants of Aboriginal health: papers from the social determinants of Aboriginal health workshop, CRC for Aboriginal Health, Darwin, viewed 31 March 2014, <a href="http://www.lowitja.org.au/governance-indigenous-and-non-indigenous-social-determinant-aboriginal-health-beyond-bandaids">http://www.lowitja.org.au/governance-indigenous-and-non-indigenous-social-determinant-aboriginal-health-beyond-bandaids</a>>.

Berkes, F & Ross, H 2013, 'Community resilience: toward an integrated approach', *Society & Natural Resources*, vol. 26, no. 1, pp. 5–20, viewed 23 February 2015, <a href="http://dx.doi.org/10.1080/08941920.2012.736605">http://dx.doi.org/10.1080/08941920.2012.736605</a>>.

Bohensky, EL & Maru, Y 2011, 'Indigenous knowledge, science, and resilience: what have we learned from a decade of international literature on "integration", *Ecology and Society*, vol. 16, no. 4, p. 6.

Booher, DE & Innes, JE 2010, 'Governance for resilience: CALFED as a complex adaptive network for resource management', *Ecology and Society*, vol. 15, no. 3, p. 35, viewed 1 April 2015,

<a href="http://aaaspolicyfellowships.org/sites/default/files/pdfs/Governance%20for%20Resilience%20%20CALFED%20as%20a%20Complex%20Adaptive%20Network%20for%20Resource%20Management.pdf">http://aaaspolicyfellowships.org/sites/default/files/pdfs/Governance%20for%20Resilience%20%20CALFED%20as%20a%20Complex%20Adaptive%20Network%20for%20Resource%20Management.pdf</a>.

Chapin, FS, Carpenter, SR, Kofinas, GP, Folke, C, Abel, N, Clark, WC, Olsson, P, Smith, DMS, Walker, B, Young, OR, Berkes, F, Biggs, R, Grove, JM, Naylor, RL, Pinkerton, E, Steffen, W & Swanson, FJ 2010, 'Ecosystem stewardship: sustainability strategies for a rapidly changing planet', *Trends in Ecology & Evolution*, vol. 25, no. 4, pp. 241–249, viewed 15 December 2014, <a href="http://www.ecologyandsociety.org/vol17/iss1/art23/">http://www.ecologyandsociety.org/vol17/iss1/art23/</a>.

CRANAplus 2013, A clinical governance guide for remote and isolated health services in Australia, CRANAplus, Alice Springs, viewed 3 April 2014, <a href="http://www.amsant.org.au/attachments/article/82/CRANAplus\_Clin\_Gov\_Guide\_online\_Sep13.pdf">http://www.amsant.org.au/attachments/article/82/CRANAplus\_Clin\_Gov\_Guide\_online\_Sep13.pdf</a>.

Davies, J, White, J, Wright, A, Maru, Y & LaFlamme, M 2008, 'Applying the sustainable livelihoods approach in Australian desert Aboriginal development', *The Rangeland Journal*, vol. 30, no. 1, pp. 55–65, viewed 23 February 2015, <a href="http://dx.doi.org/10.1071/RJ07038">http://dx.doi.org/10.1071/RJ07038</a>.

Dawson, TP, Rounsevell, MDA, Kluvánková-Oravská, T, Chobotová, V & Stirling, A 2010, 'Dynamic properties of complex adaptive ecosystems: implications for the sustainability of service provision', *Biodiversity and Conservation*, vol. 19, no. 10, pp. 2843–2853, viewed 23 February 2015,

<a href="http://link.springer.com/article/10.1007/s10531-010-9892-z">http://link.springer.com/article/10.1007/s10531-010-9892-z</a>>.

Dudgeon, P et al 2014, *Voices of the Peoples: The national empowerment project community report 2014*, The National Empowerment Programme< University of Western Australia, Crawley, WA, viewed 11 June 2015,

<a href="http://media.wix.com/ugd/396df4\_1181f26bb3b04619b21b718d59b0d1d7.pdf">http://media.wix.com/ugd/396df4\_1181f26bb3b04619b21b718d59b0d1d7.pdf</a>.

Dwyer, J, Wilson, G & Silburn, K 2004, *National strategies for improving Indigenous health and health care*, Department of Health and Ageing, Office for Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Health, Canberra, viewed 22 April 2015,

<a href="http://www.education.vic.gov.au/Documents/childhood/providers/needs/beststarthe">http://www.education.vic.gov.au/Documents/childhood/providers/needs/beststarthe</a> althcarereview1.pdf>.

Garmestani, AS & Benson, MH 2013, 'A framework for resilience-based governance of social-ecological systems', *Ecology and Society*, vol. 18, no. 1, viewed 1 April 2015, <a href="http://www.ecologyandsociety.org/vol18/iss1/art9/">http://www.ecologyandsociety.org/vol18/iss1/art9/</a>>.

Gooch, M & Warburton, J 2009, 'Building and managing resilience in community-based NRM Groups: an Australian case study', *Society & Natural Resources*, vol. 22, no. 2, pp. 158–171, viewed 23 February 2015,

<a href="http://dx.doi.org/10.1080/08941920801967880">http://dx.doi.org/10.1080/08941920801967880</a>>.

Lyon, C 2014, 'Place systems and social resilience: a framework for understanding place in social adaptation, resilience, and transformation', *Society & Natural Resources*, vol. 27, no. 10, pp. 1009–1023, viewed 23 February 2015, <a href="http://dx.doi.org/10.1080/08941920.2014.918228">http://dx.doi.org/10.1080/08941920.2014.918228</a>>.

Magis, K 2010, 'Community resilience: an indicator of social sustainability', *Society & Natural Resources*, vol. 23, no. 5, pp. 401–416, viewed 23 February 2015, <a href="http://dx.doi.org/10.1080/08941920903305674">http://dx.doi.org/10.1080/08941920903305674</a>>.

Mitchell, M, Griffith, R, Ryan, P, Walkerden, G, Walker, B, Brown, VA & Robinson, S 2014, 'Applying resilience thinking to natural resource management through a "planning-by-doing" framework', *Society & Natural Resources*, vol. 27, no. 3, pp. 299–314, viewed 23 February 2015,

<a href="http://dx.doi.org/10.1080/08941920.2013.861556">http://dx.doi.org/10.1080/08941920.2013.861556</a>>.

National Aboriginal Community Controlled Health Organisation & Lang, T 2012, *NACCHO governance code: national principles and guidelines for good governance*, National Aboriginal Community Controlled Health Organisation, Canberra.

Ross, H & Berkes, F 2014, 'Research approaches for understanding, enhancing, and monitoring community resilience', *Society & Natural Resources*, vol. 27, no. 8, pp. 787–804, viewed 23 February 2015,

<a href="http://dx.doi.org/10.1080/08941920.2014.905668">http://dx.doi.org/10.1080/08941920.2014.905668</a>>.

Scherrer, P & Doohan, K 2013, "It's not about believing": exploring the transformative potential of cultural acknowledgement in an Indigenous tourism context', *Asia Pacific Viewpoint*, vol. 54, no. 2, pp. 158–170

Sullivan, P & Oliver, K 2007, 'Governance, Indigenous and Non-Indigenous, as a social determinant of Aboriginal health - Chapter 10', in I Anderson, F Baum & M Bentley (eds), *Beyond bandaids: exploring the underlying social determinants of Aboriginal health*, viewed 31 March 2014, <a href="http://www.lowitja.org.au/governance-indigenous-and-non-indigenous-social-determinant-aboriginal-health-beyond-bandaids">http://www.lowitja.org.au/governance-indigenous-and-non-indigenous-social-determinant-aboriginal-health-beyond-bandaids</a>.

### **Self-determination**

Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Social Justice Commissioner 2015 'Nations – Self-determination and a new era of Indigenous governance', chapter 5 in *Social Justice and Native Title Report 2014*, Australian Human Rights Commission, Sydney pp 130-155, viewed 11 June 2015,

<a href="https://www.humanrights.gov.au/sites/default/files/document/publication/SJNTR%2">https://www.humanrights.gov.au/sites/default/files/document/publication/SJNTR%2</a> OFINAL.pdf >.

Australian Human Rights Commission 2013, *The Declaration Dialogue Series: Paper No.2 – Self-determination the fundamental rights of Aboriginal and Torres Strait islander peoples to shape our own lives*, Australian Human Rights Commission, Sydney, viewed 11 June 2015,

<a href="https://www.humanrights.gov.au/sites/default/files/2014\_AHRC\_DD\_2\_Self-determination.pdf">https://www.humanrights.gov.au/sites/default/files/2014\_AHRC\_DD\_2\_Self-determination.pdf</a>.

Behrendt, L, Jorgensen, M, Cornell, S, McMillan, M & Vivian, A 2014, 'Changing the conversation: rediscovering Indigenous government', PowerPoint presentation, Indigenous governance development forum, AIATSIS, Canberra, 29 July, viewed 20 April 2015, <a href="http://aiatsis.gov.au/sites/default/files/docs/presentations/vivian-2014-changing-the-conversation-indigenous-government.pdf">http://aiatsis.gov.au/sites/default/files/docs/presentations/vivian-2014-changing-the-conversation-indigenous-government.pdf</a>.

Cornell, SE 2006, *Indigenous peoples, poverty and self-determination in Australia, New Zealand, Canada and the United States*, 2, Joint Occasional Papers on Native Affairs, Native Nations Institute for Leadership, Management, and Policy, p. 48, viewed 31 March 2015,

<a href="http://nni.arizona.edu/resources/pubs/jopna%202006\_02\_indigenous.pdf">http://nni.arizona.edu/resources/pubs/jopna%202006\_02\_indigenous.pdf</a>.

Corntassel, J & Holder, C 2008, 'Who's Sorry Now? Government Apologies, Truth Commissions, and Indigenous Self-Determination in Australia, Canada, Guatemala, and Peru', *Human Rights Review*, vol. 9, no. 4, pp. 465–489.

Fletcher, C (ed.) 1994, *Aboriginal Self-Determination in Australia*, Aboriginal Studies Press, Canberra.

Hollinsworth, D 1996, 'Community development in Indigenous Australia: self-determination or indirect rule?', *Community Development Journal*, vol. 31, no. 2, pp. 114–125.

Kowal, E 2008, 'The Politics of the Gap: Indigenous Australians, Liberal Multiculturalism, and the End of the Self-Determination Era', *American Anthropologist*, vol. 110, no. 3, pp. 338–348, viewed 12 June 2015, <a href="http://onlinelibrary.wiley.com/doi/10.1111/j.1548-1433.2008.00043.x/pdf">http://onlinelibrary.wiley.com/doi/10.1111/j.1548-1433.2008.00043.x/pdf</a>.

Mercer, D 1997, 'Aboriginal self-determination and indigenous land title in post-Mabo Australia', *Political Geography*, vol. 16, no. 3, pp. 189–212.

Moran, MF 2006, *Practising self-determination: Participation in planning and local governance in discrete indigenous settlements*, PhD thesis, School of Geography, Planning & Architecture, The University of Queensland, viewed 11 June 2015, <a href="http://espace.library.uq.edu.au/view/UQ:158053">http://espace.library.uq.edu.au/view/UQ:158053</a>>.

Sanders, W 2002, *Towards an Indigenous order of Australian government: rethinking self-determination as Indigenous affairs policy*, CAEPR Discussion Paper no. 230, Centre for Aboriginal Economic Policy Research, Australian National University,

Canberra, viewed 12 June 2015,

<a href="https://digitalcollections.anu.edu.au/bitstream/1885/41594/2/2002\_DP230.pdf">https://digitalcollections.anu.edu.au/bitstream/1885/41594/2/2002\_DP230.pdf</a>.

Smith, DE 2002, *Jurisdictional devolution: towards an effective model for indigenous community self-determination*, CAEPR Discussion Papers no. 233, Centre for Aboriginal Economic Policy Research, Australian National University, Canberra, viewed 11 June 2015.

<a href="http://caepr.anu.edu.au/sites/default/files/Publications/DP/2002\_DP233.pdf">http://caepr.anu.edu.au/sites/default/files/Publications/DP/2002\_DP233.pdf</a>.

Sullivan, P 1996, 'All things to all people: ATSIC and Australia's international obligation to uphold Indigenous self-determination', *Shooting the Banker: Essays on ATSIC and Self-Determination, NARU, RSPAS, ANU, Darwin*, pp. 105–108.

Xanthaki, A 2007, *Indigenous rights and United Nations standards: self-determination, culture and land,* Cambridge University Press.

## **Settler relationships and the intercultural**

Brigg, M 2007, 'Biopolitics meets terrapolitics: political ontologies and governance in settler-colonial Australia', *Australian Journal of Political Science*, vol. 42, no. 3, pp. 403–417, viewed 20 November 2014,

<a href="http://espace.library.uq.edu.au/view/UQ:135439">http://espace.library.uq.edu.au/view/UQ:135439</a>>.

Brigg, M & Maddison, S 2011, 'Unsettling governance: From bark petition to YouTube', in M Brigg & S Maddison (eds), *Unsettling the settler state: creativity and resistance in Indigenous settler-state governance*, Federation Press, Annandale, N.S.W, pp. 1–14, viewed 20 November 2014,

<a href="https://www.federationpress.com.au/bookstore/book.asp?isbn=9781862878266">https://www.federationpress.com.au/bookstore/book.asp?isbn=9781862878266</a>.

Brigg, M & Murphy, L 2011, 'Beyond captives and captors: settler-Indigenous governance for the 21st century', in M Brigg & S Maddison (eds), *Unsettling the settler state: creativity and resistance in Indigenous settler-state governance*, Federation Press, Annandale, N.S.W, viewed 20 November 2014, <a href="https://www.federationpress.com.au/bookstore/book.asp?isbn=9781862878266">https://www.federationpress.com.au/bookstore/book.asp?isbn=9781862878266</a>.

Brown, C 2000, 'I love this land because ...: pastoral leaseholders and their land', *Australian Dispute Resolution Journal*, vol. 11, no. 2.

Coles, D & Territory, N 1999, *The marriage of traditional Aboriginal and Western structures in local government in the Northern Territory*, Department of Local Government, Northern Territory, Darwin.

Cronin, D 2003, *Indigenous disadvantage, Indigenous governance and the notion of a treaty in Australia: an Indigenous perspective*, viewed 10 December 2014,

<a href="http://search.informit.com.au/documentSummary;dn=303660939808051;res=IELIN">http://search.informit.com.au/documentSummary;dn=303660939808051;res=IELIN</a> D >.

Dodson, M & Strelein, L 2001, Australia's Nation Building: Re-negotiating the Relationship between Indigenous Peoples and the State. *UNSW Law Journal* Vol. 24, no. 3 pp. 826-839, viewed 11 June 2015,

<a href="https://digitalcollections.anu.edu.au/bitstream/1885/10635/1/Dodson\_AustraliasNationBuilding2001.pdf">https://digitalcollections.anu.edu.au/bitstream/1885/10635/1/Dodson\_AustraliasNationBuilding2001.pdf</a> >.

Hinkson, M & Smith, B 2005, 'Introduction: conceptual moves towards an intercultural analysis', *Oceania*, pp. 157–166.

Howitt, R, Doohan, K, Suchet-Pearson, S, Cross, S, Lawrence, R, Lunkapis, GJ, Muller, S, Prout, S & Veland, S 2013, 'Intercultural capacity deficits: contested geographies of coexistence in natural resource management', *Asia Pacific Viewpoint*, vol. 54, no. 2, pp. 126–140.

Langton, M, Mazel, O, Palmer, L, Shain, K & Tehan, M (eds) 2006, Settling with Indigenous people: modern treaty and agreement-making, Federation Press, Sydney.

Langton, M, Palmer, L, Tehan, M & Shain, K (eds) 2004, *Honour among nations? Treaties and agreements with Indigenous people*, Melbourne University Press, Melbourne.

Macdonald, G, 2008, 'Colour & Power', Dissent, vol. 28, pp.13-19.

- 2008a Difference or Disappearance: The Politics of Indigenous Inclusion in the Liberal State. *Anthropologica*, vol. 50, no. 2, pp. 341-358.
- 2010, Colonizing processes, the reach of the state and ontological violence: Historicizing Aboriginal Australian experience. *Anthropologica*, vo. 52, no. 1, pp. 49-66.

Maddison, S & Brigg, M (eds) 2011, *Unsettling the settler state: creativity and resistance in Indigenous settler-state governance*, The Federation Press, Annandale, NSW, viewed 20 November 2014,

<a href="https://www.federationpress.com.au/bookstore/book.asp?isbn=9781862878266">https://www.federationpress.com.au/bookstore/book.asp?isbn=9781862878266</a>>.

Marsh, JK 2013, 'Decolonising the interface between Indigenous peoples and mining companies in Australia: making space for cultural heritage sites', *Asia Pacific Viewpoint*, vol. 54, no. 2, pp. 171–184.

Merlan, F 1998, Caging the rainbow: places, politics and Aborigines in a North Australian town, University of Hawai'i Press, USA.

Moore, T 2004, 'Problematising identity: governance, politics and the "making of the Aborigines", *Journal of Australian Studies*, vol. 80, pp. 177–188.

Pearson, N 2014, 'A rightful place: race, recognition and a more complete commonwealth', *Quarterly Essay* 55.

Povinelli, EA 2002, *The cunning of recognition: Indigenous alterities and the making of Australian multiculturalism*, Duke University Press, Durham and London.

Reilly, A 2006, 'Constitutional framework for Indigenous governance', *Sydney Law Review*, vol. 28.

Robbins, J 2007, 'The Howard Government and Indigenous rights: an imposed national unity?', *Australian Journal of Political Science*, vol. 42, no. 2, pp. 315–328, viewed 15 May 2014, <a href="http://dx.doi.org/10.1080/10361140701320042">http://dx.doi.org/10.1080/10361140701320042</a>>.

Rowse, T 1992, Remote possibilities: the Aboriginal domain and the administrative imagination, North Australia Research Unit, Australian National University, Darwin, viewed 25 February 2015, <a href="https://digitalcollections.anu.edu.au/handle/1885/9045">https://digitalcollections.anu.edu.au/handle/1885/9045</a>>.

2001, "Democratic systems are an alien thing to Aboriginal culture', in M Sawer & G Zappala (eds), Speaking for the people: representation in Australian politics,
Melbourne University Press, Melbourne, pp. 103–133.

Shapiro, MJ 2004, *Methods and nations: cultural governance and the indigenous subject*, Global horizons, Routledge, New York.

Suchet-Pearson, S, Wright, S, Lloyd, K, Burarrwanga, L & Country, B 2013, 'Caring as country: towards an ontology of co-becoming in natural resource management', *Asia Pacific Viewpoint*, vol. 54, no. 2, pp. 185–197.>.